
MINUTES 

MONTANA SENATE 
54th LEGISLATURE- REGULAR SESSION 

COMMITTEE ON BUSINESS & INDUSTRY 

Call to Order: By CHAIRMAN JOHN HERTEL, on February 8, 1995, at 
8:00 a.m. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: 
Sen. John R. Hertel, Chairman (R) 
Sen. Steve Benedict, Vice Chairman (R) 
Sen. William S. Crismore (R) 
Sen. C.A. Casey Emerson (R) 
Sen. Ken Miller (R) 
Sen. Mike Sprague (R) 
Sen. Gary Forrester (D) 
Sen. Terry Klampe (D) 
Sen. Bill Wilson (D) 

Members Excused: N/A 

Members Absent: N/A 

Staff Present: Bart Campbell, Legislative Council 
Carla Turk, Recording Secretary, in absence of 
Lynette Lavin, Committee Secretary 

Please Note: These are summary minutes. Testimony and 
discussion are paraphrased and condensed. 

Committee Business Summary: 
Hearing: SB 239, HB 138 

177 DO PASS AS AMENDED 
216 DO PASS AS AMENDED 
228 DO PASS AS AMENDED 
284 DO PASS 

Executive Action: SB 
SB 
SB 
SB 
HB 
HB 
SB 

163 BE CONCURRED IN AS 
138 BE CONCURRED IN 
239 TABLED 

HEARING ON HB 138 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

AMENDED 

REP. MARIAN HANSON, HD 1, Billings, stated all this bill did was 
change the due date for annual reports for utilities from three 
months to four months. She said the June 30th closing would be 
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changed to October 31st; the December 31st closing would be 
changed to April 30th. She explained the reason behind this was 
the increase in federal reports that must be filed. 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Mike Harrington, Montana Power Company (MPC), said a public 
utility was required to file an annual report each year with the 
Public Service Commission (PSC). He stated t~~s report contained 
various kinds of financial and stati:ctical information, such aE; 
income statements, balance sheets, and detailed analysis 
regarding such items as O&M expenses and PAC contributions. 

Mr. Harrington did not purport to speak for the PSC but he 
thought one of the main reasons behind the requirement for 
submission of annual reports was to compile in one easy to find 
source for the PSC, all the various information regarding the 
utilities they regulated. He stated for utilities, such as MPC, 
which closed their accounting records on December 31st, the 
annual report was due on March 15th of the following year, and 
for utilities that closed their accounting records on June 30th, 
the annual reports must be filed on September 15th. 

Mr. Harrington related until 1992 the March 15th deadline was not 
problematic; however, effective in 1992 the form and content of 
the report changed and as a result of the change, utilities we~e 
required to submit additional schedules supplementing the report. 
He maintained the schedules required much time and preparation to 
complete. He expressed several of the schedules also had to be 
included with the public utilities Form I, which was essentially 
an annual report that must be filed by April 30th of each year 
with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission. 

Mr. Harrington conveyed by recognizing the difficulties utilities 
had faced in meeting the March 15th deadline for the PSC report, 
which was six weeks earlier that the Form 1 deadline, the PSC had 
permitted utilities such as MPC to file their report on March 
15th without all the schedules zully completed. He said they 
then supplemented those filings as soon as all the information 
was available to fully complete those schedules and generally, 
that information was not fully available until toward ~he end of 
April. He declared MPC urged the Committee to take advantage of 
this opportunity to clean up the statute to conform to practice. 

Dan Elliott, PSC staffer, said the PSC supported this bill. 

Tom Hopgood, Citizens Telecommunications Company, related the 
citizens just bought this exchange and they wer~ scrambling 
around to compile information to complete that report; their 
accounting department was in disarray. 

Opponents' Testimony: None. 

Informational Testimony: None. 
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Questions From Committee Members and Responses: 

SEN. MIKE SPRAGUE asked Dan Elliott if it felt good to finally 
agree with Montana Power Company. Mr. Elliott replied that 
indeed it did. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

REP. HANSON related HB 138 was needed. He would appreciate the 
Committee's approval. 

Discussion: CHAIRMAN HERTEL asked REP. HANSON if the bill was 
concurred in by the Committee, who would carry the bill on the 
Senate Floor. SEN. SPRAGUE volunteered to carry it. 

HEARING ON SB 239 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

SEN. FRED VAN VALKENBURG, SD 32, Missoula, said SB 239 would 
amend the "call frequency provisions" of the Beer Wholesaler Law 
to essentially make the call frequency provision only applicable 
to the distribution of beers that were produced in excess of 
250,000 barrels a year, nationally. He declared the reason the 
bill was before the Committee was largely as a result of the rise 
in micro beers in the beer market, not only in the country, but 
in Montana. 

SEN. VAN VALKENBURG stated decades ago there were microbreweries 
allover. Those breweries went out of business as national 
advertising took over and consumer taste became more homogenous. 
In 1987 the Buttrey Food chain store was making noises to the 
effect that they were going to start up their own brand of beer 
and distribute it only in Buttrey's stores. There was concern, 
so the Montana Legislature adopted a "call frequency provision" 
in the law that anyone distributing beer in Montana had to offer 
it to 75% of the retailers. He remarked whether or not that was 
wise legislation, it was passed and currently was the law. 

Subsequent to 1987, micro beers had become very popular and SEN. 
VAN VALKENBURG asserted there was a significant market for them. 
The problem was that micro beers could not be produced in 
quantities that could be offered to every store in Montana. 
Vehrs Distributing in Missoula specialized in the distribution of 
micro beers and other alcohol related products. They had run 
into a road block in the distribution of some of those products 
because the Montana Beer and Wine Wholesalers Association had 
said they must offer those products to 75% of the Montana 
retailers or they could not distribute in those areas. There was 
a lawsuit filed and pending in the Missoula area on that issue 
and Vehrs Distributing had said they weren't sure they could win 
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the lawsuit as the statute was clear. Vehrs Distributing did not 
think this was an appropriate law and this bill was offered to 
amend the issue. SEN. VAN VALKENBURG stated HB 239 was a free 
market issue, one in which he ho~ed this Committee had an open 
mind to. 

Proponents' Tes,timony: 

Tim Geiszler, Vehrs Mountain State Beverage, said HB 239 was 
s~bmitted to promote more fair competition between beer 
wholesalers in Montana. He stated more specifically, between 
micro beer distributors and the major brewers. He said Coors, 
Budweiser, Miller, and were the largest brewers in the country 
and they had 80% of the market share. He declared if the second 
tier brewers were added, they had over 90% of the beer market. 

Mr. Geiszler presented "Facts In Support of SB 239", EXHIBIT #1, 
and referred to the second page. He stated this gave an idea how 
small were those microbreweries. He maintained most of the 
microbreweries offered in Montana represented less than half of 
one percent of the market shares. They were talking about narrow 
market availability. In 1993 there were about 200 microbreweries 
in the country and in 1994 about 300. He declared it was an 
increasing industry. He said the statute they requested to have 
modified was 16-3-220. He said it required beer wholesalers to 
oifer products to 75% of the retail licensees once every three 
weeks. He expressed the purpose of the statute was found in 
section 17 and was to ensure competition among beer wholesalers. 
Mr. Geiszler announced that w~s what was wanted, but because of 
the call frequency provision the wholesalers of micro beer were 
burdened and handicapped. 

Mr. Geiszler said when the call frequency statute was passed by 
the 1987 Legislature, it was proposed and supported by the 
Montana Beer and Wine Wholesalers Association. Mr. Tippy, Vehrs 
Wine, Inc, had explained to Mr. Geiszler why the legislature 
passed this call frequency statute, that reason was due to 
Buttrey's decision to market an Alpha Beta beer produced by a 
company in Seattle. They planned to bring i~ a couple of trai~ 
loads of the beer to the Great Falls depot, put it in the 
warehouse and then distribute via their food trucks to the 
Buttrey stores around the state. 

Mr. Geiszler related this circumvented the beer wholesalers in 
Billings and Kalispell. He stated at that time it was probably 
legal for Buttrey Foods to have done that; however, in response 
to that, the association proposed the 75% call frequency 
provision. Buttrey's had to offer their alpha beta beer to 75%~ 
of the retailers, which made it uneconomical for them. He stated 
the law was passed and Buttrey Foods abandoned the enterprise; 
the purpose for the bill was served. 

Mr. Geiszler stated the reason they were here was the fact that 
micro beers were not largely available, their quantity of 
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production was small and distribution limited; with Budweiser, 
Miller or Coors, the market was unlimited. He declared that was 
not the marketing plan of the microbrewers. 

Mr. Geiszler presented two letters from The Redhook Ale Brewery, 
one dated January 21, 1994, EXHIBIT #2, and the other dated May 
6, 1994, EXHIBI~ #3, both letters related they could not have 
given the distributor all the beer they wanted. He stated SB 239 
carved out an exception to the statute, which was for small 
capacity breweries of less than 250,000 barrels per year, to be 
eliminated from the call frequency provision. He related if the 
product was not available, the brewery should not be obligated by 
statute to offer the product for sale. He said the law imposed 
an unfair burden on micro beer wholesalers. They had to offer 
the beer but couldn't sell it because they didn't have it. He 
asserted this was not a blacklist, obviously, if the brewery had 
it they would want to sell it. 

Mr. Geiszler reported the statute section of Exhibit #1, section 
219 of the codes, stated any retail licensee in the state could 
purchase from the warehouse of the distributor anything the 
distributor had available. He claimed the statutes were 
structured so no one could be shut out. He stated they were here 
asking the Committee to support and pass this bill to remove the 
obstacles of this competition. He related in addition they had 
letters from individual business people who could not appear but 
had written letters to be presented to the Committee. EXHIBIT 
#4, Whitefish Brewing Company; EXHIBIT #5, Sierra Nevada Brewing 
Company; EXHIBIT #6, Bayern Brewing Inc; and EXHIBIT #7, Rock'n M 
Brewing Company. Mr. Geiszler read the written testimony of 
Arthur Galloway, owner, Topper's Market, EXHIBIT #8. 

Tim Nash, President ofVehrs, brought some samples of micro beer 
products. He said those products were expensive and handcrafted. 
He conveyed five years ago they had six employees, today they had 
22. He maintained they were considered a small beer and wine 
wholesaler by Montana standards. He related micro beer history 
was a major part of their business. He remarked they dealt in 
fine wines and specialty beers, specifically micro and they also 
dealt with imported beers. When Mr. Nash said "small" by Montana 
standards, what he meant was they did not represent any of the 
major national brewers. 

Mr. Nash passed out the 1995 Beer Report, EXHIBIT #9, to the 
Committee members. He stated national breweries, like Budweiser, 
regularly produced 87.5 million barrels. The reason they were 
here was because the law was outdated, was inhibitive to their 
businesses and caused excessive costs to their company and small 
distributors. He said it provided a very unusual thing because 
it was protectionistic to the large breweries because of the 75% 
ratio call. 

Mr. Nash and his salesmen had to go to each account, tell them 
about a micro beer that they had no supply of, in order to sell 
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it to them; making no sense. He expressed micro beers could not 
produce enough beer to stock all outlets. He asserted the big 
breweries had an unlimited supply. They weren't saying the 75% 
call ratio was unfair. What th~y were requesting of the 
Committee was to change the amount of barrels to less than 
250,000. He maintained this would ensure when the beverage was 
required to be ,offered to 75% of the businesses, there would be 
enough of it to have in supply to sell to the businesses. He 
claimed in 1987 when this law was passed there was only one 
brewery and now there were 9 breweries. Mr. Nash said there were 
a lot of small breweries cropping up across the state. From what 
he understood, in a very short time, every city in Montana would 
have their own brewery. He said if they had to deal with the 75% 
call issue in Montana they wouldn't make it. He said Montana 
Beer and Wine Wholesalers opposed this change in the law, and of 
the membership of that group, 90% of the members were Budweiser, 
Coors, and Miller houses. Vehrs was not opposed to this bill. 

Mr. Nash stated in essence the wholesaler was not allowed to have 
any control whatsoever over the operation of the retailer. He 
maintained this was called the Wall of Separation which existed 
between brewers and wholesalers and also existed between 
wholesalers and retailers. He related in this situation not a 
single distributor could pick and choose the retailers to whom it 
sold as they would obviously pick tt ~ best retailer (which was 
noc true), and thereby gain control crer the retailers, which 
would otherwise be prohibited. He told the committee the call 
ratio statute was enacted for the purpose of precluding undue 
control over a retailer by a wholesaler. He had been in the 
business since 1978 and he had never seen that happen. He had 
never seen the wholesaler have control over the retailer and it 
did not make sense. 

Mr. Nash remarked the Montana beer and wine wholesalers believed 
the integrity of this policy should be maintained; making an 
exception for microbreweries was the first step to allowing 
larger breweries to cherry pick their accounts. He said this did 
not make sense since larger breweries had an unlimited supply of 
beer and could not cherry pick their accounts. His business did 
not cherry pick accounts. By law he must offer his product to 
75% of the retailers, and if he ran out of the product, he could 
not sell it because he didn't have it 

Mr. Nash contended where this had happened in other states, the 
result had been that some wholesalers had attained not only undue 
influence over retailers but an unfair advantage over other 
wholesalers. Mr. Nash didn't understand that and had never seen 
this happen; therefore, in conclusion, they were not asking the 
Committee to take away the 75% call ratio, but asking the 
Committee to change the barrelage amount, to allow small 
breweries to comply until they had the supply to sufficiently 
sell to 75% of the retailers. 
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Joe Roberts, Owner, Queen City Cafe, stated he was a professional 
lobbyist but was not appearing in that capacity, appearing only 
as a small business owner. He didn't have a problem with the 
original intent of this' legislation. He said the way this law 
was being enforced today was an unintended consequence to the 
legislation. As a retailer in this three tier system, Mr. 
Roberts, was in a somewhat similar position as the consumer. He 
wanted to have as many choices as he could as far as buying 
products. He explained the effect of this law was to say he had 
to deal with the distributor in Helena. He declared if there was 
a distributor in another part of Montana that wanted to come in 
and bring him specialty products, that was what he wanted. He 
wanted to have some freedom of choice. 

Mr. Roberts remarked there was a distributor in town that had not 
called on him in three years. He made the decision early on that 
his cafe was not going to use the distributor's business and Mr. 
Roberts hadn't seen him during those three years; that was fine. 
He was sure if he had wanted the product, all he had to do was 
call him. He guessed he was part of the 25% the businessman 
didn't call on. 

Mr. Roberts still would like to know how this law was enforced. 
Did the liquor division follow those people around to make sure 
they called on 75% of the potential retail outlets in the market 
every three weeks. It seemed to him if this law were truly 
enforced it would be a totally unwieldy and costly bureaucratic 
process. He believed the only way it really was enforceable was 
in the context of lawsuits from one distributor saying to another 
that that distributor was invading someone's territory. Mr. 
Roberts said the whole liquor area was just filled with 
regulations. This statute was just another example of government 
meddling in business affairs and Mr. Roberts said to let the 
marketplace work. 

Gene Grosovich, B.Y.E. Beverage, Billings, related in 1995 there 
were 75,200 barrels of micro beer of the 186,000,800 barrels 
sold; that represented .004% of the total beer consumption. He 
stated in 1993 there were 1.7 million barrels sold of micro beers 
of the 197.9 million barrels sold, representing .0086%. He said 
the micro beers were not as popular today as they were going to 
be in the future; the leading regional micro beer brewery in the 
USA sold a total of 104 barrels. He stated additional contract 
brewing represented 600,500 barrels in 1993. He had experienced 
continuous shortages because of allocations or limited supply by 
the brewery. 

Mr. Grosovich reported micro beers were expensive, from $6-$10 
for a six pack and were not in demand in many areas, especially 
rural areas and were not sought by many retail licenses. He 
maintained the cost of solicitation of sales to microbreweries 
and distributors was too much, they couldn't sell what they did 
not have. He announced looking forward would be the major noise 
created by the massive advertising budgets of the major 
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breweries, none of whom were anxious to lose a single customer to 
a competitor. He reported the big three had an unlimited supply 
and required their wholesalers to saturate their territories and 
were required by law to solicit ~ales from 75% of the retailers; 
only a minority of retailers ever purchased micro beers. He said 
the wholesaler was restricted by microbrewery quantities 
available for sales. He handed out the Piper Jaffray, Specialty 
Beer report, EXHIBIT #10. 

Opponents' Testimony: 

Mike Parker, President and Owner of Penningtons, Inc., contended 
the provisions of Montana law that required the 75% call ratio 
were consistent with the entire body of law that governed this 
industry. He said some of the trade abuses that Mr. Nash spoke 
of didn't exist here because Montana had such laws and compliance 
with the law had not been a problem. 

Don Brocopp, Montana Beer and Wine Wholesalers, Anhauser-Busch 
Distributor, Billings, affirmed he also distributed 20 some micro 
beers in the Billings area which he offered to all his accounts. 
He had several accounts that didn't want to buy from him and he 
didn't call on them. He did call on 75% of accounts every two 
weeks. He stated the history of the three tier system went back 
before prohibition. They didn't have alcoholic beverages in the 
grocery stor~s so the product went straight to the tavern. He 
asserted the big breweries controlled the tavern and they sold 
only the breweries product; they became bankers and financiers. 

Mr. Brocopp stated eventually, the economics of the times 
fostered prohibition. At the end of prohibition they put in the 
second tier, the wholesalers. He related the state governed the 
wholesalers by co-leasing the area between the brewer and the 
retailer. He said the states, by controlling the wholesalers, 
did not allow the big breweries to tie themselves to the 
retailer. He explained this system had worked very well since 
prohibition. Mr. Brocopp expressed if the Committee passed this 
bill, they would just be back in five years wanting to change it 
to a million barrels. 

(Tape: 1; Side: B) 

Ed Brandt, Beer and Wine Wholesaler, Bozeman, said his 
understanding of commerce We.:3 it should benef it the general good. 
It seemed that in Montana, by definition, that meant the general 
customer as a whole. He said this bill; however, was to benefit 
one wholesaler in Missoula, Montana and that didn't seem to him 
to be effective commerce. He related the current system had 37 
wholesalers covering the State of Montana, visiting their 
accounts about once every week or two weeks. He declared ln his 
case they serviced four southwestern counties in Montana, i.e., 
260 alcohol accounts in that territory. They represented some of 
the companies listed as microbreweries on the exhibits that were 
given to the Committee. 
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Mr. Brandt maintained they offered the products from those 
microbreweries to each and everyone of their accounts. He said 
their approach was to let the consumer decide if they wanted the 
product. VEHRS couldn't service everyone and cover the area so 
they ended up discriminating against some of the retailers. He 
stated the customer choice should be the key here and not a 
decision whethe~ or not a wholesaler wants to service an account. 
They lose money on the smaller accounts also, so, it ~as not 
economical to service the smaller accounts. He claimed there was 
no benefit to the accounts in going with a smaller distributor. 

Mr. Brandt declared this legislation would serve to limit 
customer choice by allowing one company to decide which retailers 
they wanted and how long they served them. This legislation 
benefited one company and did not benefit consumers in general 
and Mr. Brandt said customers would be the losers. 

Mr. Brandt inquired at what point did a company brew over 250,000 
barrels? For the Committee's information, a barrel of beer 
contained 13.777 cases of beer; 250,000 barrels equals 3.5 
million cases of beer. He explained there was no market in the 
State of Montana which sold that much beer; no one wholesaler in 
Montana sold over 0 million cases. He said last year, they sold 
about 620,000 cases total. He conveyed there was no reason to 
amend one law to accommodate one company when the current system 
was providing excellent service for all the people in the 
marketplace. He maintained when a brewer reached 250,000 
barrels, it started to lose sales; there may not be 250,000 
barrels of Olympia sold in the State of Montana. He inquired if 
that made it a micro beer. 

Mysta Tucker, Earl's Distributing, Missoula, declared service was 
the reason they were in the business. He alleged this law 
provided unfair advantages to some distributors. 

Steve Browning, Anheuser-Busch Companies, read his written 
testimony, EXHIBIT #11. He distributed the most recent report 
from Anheuser-Busch describing their operation and philosophies, 
EXHIBIT #12. He also distributed a report describing the 
economic contributions made to Montana by Anheuser-Busch, EXHIBIT 
#13. 

Bill Watkins, Zipp Distributing, Missoula, said they were all 
small business people and were capable of adapting their 
businesses and services to fit a certain need. Therefore, he 
stated, they could adapt for the need of a consumer to have a 
handcrafted specialty product. 

Tom Hopgood, Montana Beer and Wine, declared he had heard a lot 
about government meddling this morning. He declared the alcohol 
distribution industry was an industry which was closely 
intermingled with government, actually, this industry was one of 
the most government controlled industries around. He maintained 
prohibition came out of certain abuses in the alcohol beverage 
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industry. He contended prohibition was repealed and the Federal 
Congress enacted the Federal Alcohol Act in which it shared power 
over the alcohol distribution industry with the states. 

Mr. Hopgood asserted the key component was the three tier system. 
He said under that system a brewer was prohibited in having an 
interest in a wholesaler's operation. He stated a wholesaler was 
prohibited from having an interest in the retailer's Dperation. 
He related part of that three tier system was interbrand 
competition; part of it was embodied in the call ratio statute. 
He conveyed there was much data available about the economics of 
beer distribution. He explained an attempt to go outside of a 
territory was referred to, in their industry, as a free ride. He 
stated a particular business would get a free ride due to the 
efforts put into the territory by another's business. 

Mr. Hopgood read the summary from the chapter, 11 Thus in the lor.g 
term, free riding may not reduce prices to consumers, may make 
markets less competitive by raising entry barriers, lower the 
number of retail outlets selling beer, and reduce consumer 
welfare by reducing the number of brands offered. Previous 
brewers and wholesaler investments in brand development were 
eroded and establiphed local businesses were weakened. It was no 
wonder that brewers were just as interested in eliminating free 
riding as were their wholesalers. II 

Mr. Hopgood declared this bill was sought on behalf of one 
distributor in Montana who distributed a brand called RED HOOK 
ALE. He said Red Hook was owned in part, 23%, by Anheuser-Busch. 
They were rapidly expanding and he hoped that some day they did 
pass that 250,000 barrel limit. He would like to see the brand 
as one that was highly competitive. They were in litigation on 
this in a law suit that was brought by VEHRS distributing. He 
related they believed this distributors territory was too large 
and should be brought down to the point where they were able to 
comply with the call ratio statute. 

Mr. Hopgood had discussed this bill with the Director of 
Governmental Affairs for the Miller Brewing Company and they 
wanted to be on record as opposing SB 239. 

Informational Testimony: None. 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: 

SEN. STEVE BENEDICT asked Mr. Nash if it seemed to him that in 
the testimony the problem was they weren't getting enough beer 
from the microbreweries. He inquired how would this bill help 
get more beer from the breweries? Mr. Nash said it wouldn't, but 
it would relieve them of the 75% call ratio. They were one of 
the first distributors to specialize in micro beers. He replied 
there was no reason to go to 75% of the retail outlets if he had 
nothing to sell to them. 
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SEN. BENEDICT also said the current statute said nothing about 
selling the beer l it just stated you must offer it. Mr. Nash 
related that he offered the beer to 100% of his customers. He 
was an independent business man and didn/t know when he entered 
into a contract with someone that he was supposed to be only in 
that territory. His contract obligation with the microbrewers 
was to take their beer to accounts that appreciated their beer 
and could afford their beer. 

SEN. BENEDICT asked Mr. Nash l if rather than change the statute l 

wouldn/t it be easier for him to hire a larger sales force and 
get out and cover the territory. Mr. Nash replied that wasn/t 
the problem l the problem was that the product wasn/t there to 
sell. He couldn/t sell beer he didn/t have. 

SEN. BENEDICT stated that this bill would not make the 
microbreweries produce more beer. Mr. Nash stated the 250 1 000 
barrels was just a limit. He said it allowed the microbreweries 
to establish a fair and equitable amount of beer to distribute. 
These beers were handcrafted. They were very small and very 
expensive; expensive to make l expensive to sell and expensive to 
represent. Mr. Nash stated not everybody wanted them. 

SEN. TERRY KLAMPE stated to Mr. Geiszler l it seemed Mr. Browning 
was implying that a person had to sign a contract stating a 
specific territory and outlining certain obligations he had to 
fulfill and if he didn/t fulfill them he/s in error. SEN. KLAMPE 
said he was looking at the statute and was unable to see that. 
Mr. Geiszler stated there was a statute that required a written 
agreement between the brewer and the wholesaler; it required 
certain provisions l one was a definition of what the territory 
included l another was a procedure by which the brewery must 
follow if they were going to terminate the distributor. He 
explained the law did not require the contract between the brewer 
and wholesaler to mandate the 75% call. Mr. Geiszler maintained 
the 75% call was outside the required provision of the written 
agreement between the wholesaler and brewer. 

SEN. MIKE SPRAGUE contended he didn/t pretend to be a lawyer but 
he knew there was one law on the books and he would like Mr. 
Geiszler's response l and that was if he believed in the law of 
supply and demand? Mr. Geiszler responded "certainly". 

SEN. CASEY EMERSON asked SEN. VAN VALKENBURG to explain when this 
law was originally passed. He said he was in the tool business 
and there was a federal law that said businesses had to sell to 
anybody who came to their business. He questioned if this law 
applied to Buttrey Foods when the law was passed? He stated if 
it could have been covered by federal law 1 this bill would never 
have been necessary. SEN. VAN VALKENBURG stated he was not that 
familiar with federal law. He referred the question to Gary 
Blewett, Administrator of the Liquor Division l who replied he 
could not answer directly whether Buttrey/s could have been 
stopped through other laws at that time. He thought the issue at 
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that time was whether or not Buttrey's could enter into the 
wholesale business without going through the wholesale tier 
network. Mr. Blewett alleged this bill blocked them from doing 
that. 

SEN. EMERSON then asked if there was a law that prevented the 
brewer, wholesaler, and retailer from being separated. Mr. 
Blewett replied that was a law thenj however, a . 
wholesaler/distributor would have brought the beer to a central 
warehouse and Buttrey's would distribute further from there. 

SEN. SPRAGUE asked Mr. Browning, as a lawyer, if he also believed 
in the law of supply and demand. He replied "yes". SEN. SPRAGUE 
asked about the law of diminish and return. SEN. SPRAGUE thought 
it would be best if they ~arried enough brands to justify the 
size of the territory they were calling on. 

SEN. KLAMPE asked if this law was being enforced right now. Mr. 
Blewett said that he had never had an inquiry about the law until 
the Vehrs case. He contended the law was such that it was used 
when responding to complaints, then they inquired if there was a 
violation. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

SEN. VAN VALKENBURG in closing indicated a number of things that 
needed to be said that either had not come out in the testimony 
or had not been elicited from the questions the Committee asked. 
He contended they needed to be addressed. He asserted apparently 
the existing wholesalers had the state divided up into their 
territories and they liked their little system. They were 
guaranteed that territory and they didn't have to worry about 
anyone else coming into that territory and competing with them. 
SEN. VAN VALKENBURG expressed that was certainly a convenient 
situation in which they did business, except, perhaps the 
interbrand competition. It was a nice system for them and he 
was not trying to change that system. He was wondering, when 
moving into the 21st century, if it was really a great system for 
the consumers. He declared it had been nearly 70 years since 
prohibition was repealed and there were considerable changes that 
had occurred elsewhere since then. 

SEN. VAN VALKENBURG asserted Vehrs Distributing came along and 
said there was a market niche in which to sell a product out 
there that really wasn't being met. They saw a chance to have a 
relatively small business grow. From the "big guys" perspective, 
Mr. Nash was trying to take on too much. He's sneaking over into 
Helena or going to Bozeman and trying to sell beer where their 
system didn't allow him to sell beer. They said Mr. Nash and 
Vehrs should reduce their territory. He told the Committee that 
should ensure they didn't violate the call frequency statute, it 
protected the consumers and made sure the consumers beer was 
fresh at purchase timej as if Mr. Nash's beer wasn't fresh when 
the consumers purchased it and paid up to $10 a six pack for i~. 
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He asserted that was obviously not the case. It was a way to 
justify something he thought they got without the legislature 
really intending for them to have had. 

SEN. VAN VALKENBURG declared they passed a bill that in essence 
protected those distributors from Buttrey Foods coming in and 
setting up thei~ own competitive operation. Now they wished to 
use that to stop a very small business from having any 
opportunity to expand. SEN. BENEDICT asked some questions about 
how this bill would produce more beer and Mr. Nash quite honestly 
answered -- "it didn't; it would stop this tier of distributors 
from saying one could not go to Helena and sell their product to 
Mr. Roberts. They could not offer it to Toppers in Helena, 
because that was too big a territory. He stated if they went to 
Helena, they had to call on every retailer account there in order 
to do this. Mr. Nash said they did that now, but it was very 
inefficient because he knew he didn't have the product to supply 
them. He maintained it was a waste of time to offer the product 
to people who didn't want it, that didn't help the consumer at 
all, and it probably added to the cost of the micro beers he was 
selling because of his wasted time. Mr. Nash said this was a big 
established business vs. a relatively new start-up business 
issue. 

SEN. VAN VALKENBURG stated Mr. Browning pointed out to him in 
response to SEN. KLAMPE's inquiry that on line 12 of the bill 
there was a drafting error in the statute referred to, which was 
221, and really should have been 222 and that was the reason why 
there was confusion. 

{Tape: 2; Side: A} 

Proposal Request and Discussion by Committee Members: 

SEN. LORENTS GROSFIELD, SD 13, Big Timber, appeared to ask the 
Committee to consider requesting a committee bill. He stated 
this was brought to his attention after the deadline for bill 
draft requests. He declared it dealt with flow through swimming 
pools, such as Fairmont Hot Springs, Chico Hot Springs, etc. He 
related apparently one of them had a quality problem with the 
water and the Department of Health determined under current law, 
all swimming pools were required a certain amount of chlorination 
and other things. He explained most of the hot spring pools in 
the State of Montana replenished themselves within a period of 
time of less than 8 hours; i.e., the entire amount of water 
turned over in less than 8 hours. He contended chlorinating a 
hotel swimming pool was one thing; chlorinating a natural hot 
springs was another. He maintained people went to natural hot 
springs because they liked the idea of the water being natural. 
He reported this was from the economic perspective. He alleged, 
more importantly, environmentally, they would be dumping a 
tremendous amount of chlorine into the groundwater. 
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SEN. GROSFIELD contended the pool owners had been meeting with 
the Department of Health. They finally came up with a consensus 
approach as a starting point for the bill, which was agreeable to 
both the Department and the pool owners. This was drafted by the 
Department and SEN. GROSFIELD added a part about "statement of 
intent" because there was some rule making needed. He talked to 
Director Bob Ropinson, Department of Health & Environmental 
Sciences, this morning and Director Robinson told him. the 
statement was fine. He would request that this Committee 
consider doing this as a committee bill. He had thought about 
going to the Public Health Committee but it was his understanding 
they were overloaded, with 22 more bills coming to them. 

SEN. TERRY KLAMPE asked if Lolo Hot Springs had contacted SEN. 
GROSFIELD. He replied that he believed they were involved in it. 

SEN. GARY FORRESTER asked SEN. GROSFIELD what his interest was in 
this bill. He replied that Chico Hot Springs was in his district 
and a friend of his, who lived in Glasgow, was trying to help the 
hot spring owners out. 

Motion/Vote: SEN. BENEDICT MOVED TO DRAFT A COMMITTEE BILL TO 
ADDRESS SEN. GROSFIELD'S CONCERNS. The motion CARRIED 
UNANIMOUSLY on voice vote. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON SB 177 

Motion: SEN. SPRAGUE MOVED TO ADOPT THE AMENDMENTS, EXHIBIT #14. 

Discussion: SEN. BENEDICT asked Mr. Campbell if Greg Van Horssen 
had brought his amendment to him. Mr. Campbell reported that he 
had not received anything from Mr. Van Horssen. 

SEN. SPRAGUE asked if SEN. FOSTER had approved the amendments. 
Mr. Campbell stated that he had not changed the amendments SEN. 
FOSTER had proposed and handed out at the hearing. He merely put 
them in the proper form. 

SEN. KLAMPE claimed that being one who dealt with this all the 
time in his profession, he was here to tell the Committee this 
bill would not achieve what it was intended to accomplish. 

SEN. SPRAGUE asked if this bill would at least improve the 
situation a little bit. SEN. KLAMPE stated that it may make a 
small improvement. He would have liked to have seen Blue Cross 
offer an example of how they intended to deal with this. 

Vote: The motion to AMEND SB 177 CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY on oral 
vote. 

Motion/Vote: SEN. WILLIAM CRISMORE MOVED SB 177 DO PASS AS 
AMENDED. The motion CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY on oral vote. 

950208BU.SM1 



SENATE BUSINESS & INDUSTRY COMMITTEE 
February 8/ 1995 

Page 15 of 21 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON SB 216 

Motion: SEN. BILL WILSON MOVED TO ADOPT AMENDMENTS TO SB 216, 
EXHIBIT #15. 

Discussion: Bart Campbell explained the amendments changed the 
title to reflect that they were now amending another section 
which was in #2. He related at the bottom of page 2 they had 
deleted some fees because of the changes they made in the 
licensing requirements and left it out of the original bill. Mr. 
Campbell explained on page 3 there were cleanup provisions. 

SEN. BENEDICT asked if the amendments had been cleared with SEN. 
BECK. Mr. Campbell stated they were cleared with him. 

Vote: The motion to AMEND SB 216 CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY on oral 
vote. 

Motion/Vote: SEN. BENEDICT MOVED SB 216 DO PASS AS AMENDED. The 
motion CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY on oral vote. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON SB 228 

Motion: SEN. WILSON MOVED TO ADOPT THE AMENDMENTS, EXHIBIT #16. 

Discussion: Bart Campbell explained that these amendments were 
proposed in SEN. VAN VALKENBURG'S testimony and the amendments 
were prepared based on the discussion that day. He announced the 
amendments had not been presented to SEN. VAN VALKENBURG since 
then. He conveyed the insurance people had talked about the 
partners being specified as those "named in the policy". Mr. 
Campbell said number 2 of the amendments was to clear up any 
conflict with partnership law. 

Vote: The motion to ADOPT THE AMENDMENTS CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY on 
voice vote. 

Motion: SEN. WILSON MOVED SB 228 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 

Discussion: SEN. MILLER stated he was concerned that this bill 
may not solve the problem. He said banks handled the partnership 
accounts as far as partners removing money and etc./ why did 
insurance require special legislation to keep partners from 
cancelling a policy without the other partners knowledge. SEN. 
SPRAGUE stated the common sense law would tell him the insurance 
company would notify him if his partner cancelled the policy. He 
raised this point the day of the hearing. He thought SEN. MILLER 
was a little naive/ thinking they did that. He maintained the 
insurance company did not have to notify the other partner and 
they limited themselves in their responsibility to the other 
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partner. He said this made them responsible for notification. 
He believed it was way overdue. 

SEN. BENEDICT stated there were other remedies for this in law, 
and he didn't believe they needed to go so far as putting 
together a bill for one person, who had already been provided 
wi th remedies. , 

SEN. WILSON stated he didn't feel this was just for one person. 
Everyone could benefit. He related partnerships were contentious 
and often they broke up. He expressed people take shots at the 
partner they were having trouble with. SEN. WILSON contended 
this bill was good for business. 

SEN. KLAMPE stated he agreed with SEN. BENEDICT. 

SEN. MILLER stated that a minority party could still get in 
trouble and it didn't help three-way partnershi})s. SEN. SPRAGUE 
disagreed because he had been involved in many partnerships, 
including mUltiple ones, and those where he was the minority 
partner. Minority partners could cancel insurance, and banks 
were not obligated to notify if a partner withdrew all the funds. 

SEN. EMERSON stated this was a good bill and would help quite a 
few people. 

SEN. MILLER stated he would vote for the bill but he doubted it. 
did any good. 

Vote: The motion DO PASS SB 228 AS AMENDED CARRIED 8-1 on voice 
vote with SEN. BENEDICT voting "NO". 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON SB 284 

Motion/Vote: SEN. FORRESTER MOVED SB 284 DO PASS. The motion 
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY on oral vote. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 163 

Motion: SEN. BENEDICT MOVED TO ADOPT AMENDMENTS, EXHIBIT #17. 

Discussion: Bart Campbell stated the amendments were brought to 
him by the Department of Administration in response to the 
concern that the contract performance bond be discretionary, the 
contract performance security. 

SEN. BENEDICT asked if this gave the Department the authoritr to 
waive the performance bonding for people like temporary serVlce 
contractors. Mr. Campbell stated he believed it was ~n attempt 
to make it purely discretionary so they were not requlred to ask 
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for performance contract. SEN. BENEDICT asked if the 7 years 
was addressed in the amendments. Mr. Campbell stated it had been 
left in the bill. 

SEN. SPRAGUE stated when the seven years were brought up in the 
hearing, the discussion pointed out there were times when seven 
years were need~d. He declared after that was stated no one had 
pushed for an amendment to the seven years provision .. 

SEN. BENEDICT explained it gave the Department some discretion on 
the item. SEN. MILLER asked if the discretion was for more than 
seven years. SEN. BENEDICT answered "no". SEN. MILLER stated 
they had discretion up to seven years. 

Vote: The motion CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY on oral vote. 

Motion: SEN. BILL CRISMORE MOVED THAT HB 163 BE CONCURRED IN AS 
AMENDED. 

Discussion: SEN. KLAMPE asked why the seven year provision was 
granted. SEN. EMERSON replied the Department had stated there 
were cases where they needed seven years to make it worthwhile. 
SEN. BENEDICT stat~d he could see from where SEN. KLAMPE was 
coming from and yes, it might help a small business get the 
contract because they could go ahead and purchase the equipment 
knowing they would have seven years to recapture cost. He said 
it also tied up the bid so no one else could get involved in the 
process for seven more years. SEN. KLAMPE stated seven years 
seemed to be an awful long time to tie up a bid. SEN. SPRAGUE 
stated, as he recalled, the Department had stated they rarely use 
the seven years and they only used it when the bidding was 
worthwhile. SEN. CRISMORE stated the department had said at the 
hearing the only time they used it was to encourage someone to 
bid. 

Vote: The motion that HB 163 BE CONCURRED IN AS AMENDED CARRIED 
UNANIMOUSLY on oral vote. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 138 

Motion/Vote: SEN. FORRESTER MOVED THAT HB 138 BE CONCURRED IN. 
The motion CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY on voice vote. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON SB 239 

Motion: SEN. WILSON MOVED SB 239 DO PASS. 

Discussion: SEN. KLAMPE commented someone in the hearing had 
implied these people were not living up to their contracts, as it 
said in the law, but it didn't say that in the lawj it just said 
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they had to promise not to use more than one distributor. He 
expressed that had nothing to do with them having to live up to 
their contract. He announced many implied there was a mistake in 
the statute. SEN. KLAMPE said if there was a mistake in the 
statute it was still the law. He had a hard time accepting the 
testimony of the bigger distributors who implied the small guys 
weren't living pp to their contract, therefore they should be 
held responsible. 

SEN. CRISMORE inquired if this would affect some new mic~o beer 
that came on the market in very limited amounts. SEN. BENEDICT 
stated he visited with friends from Missoula, who testified for 
this bill, but he could not support them. They said they were 
having trouble servicing the area they had at present. ~e didn't 
see how this bill was going to help that problem. He maintained 
one wholesaler from Missoula was trying to paint the picture the 
little guys were the only ones who cared about servicing the 
microbrewery market. He said that was not the case at all. He 
pointed out the big distributors carried micro beers also. He 
related the point was this one distributor had an exclusive with 
one microbrewery for the entire State of Montana and they could 
not service the whole state. He claimed they then came to the 
legislature with a.bill and asked the law to be changed. 

SEN. KLAMPE stated the entire statute should be stricken. He 
thought it was anti free enterprise. He expressed the intent was 
to help the small businessperson who couldn't live up to the law 
as written. He was surprised SEN. BENEDICT was against the small 
businessperson here. SEN. BENEDICT stated he couldn't see how 
this bill was going to help them service their clients any 
better. 

SEN KLAMPE replied he was missing the intent. He explained the 
intent was not to help them service their clients; the intent was 
to leave them alone. He related those unrealistic requi~ements 
should not be placed on them. SEN. BENEDICT countered by stating 
allowing distributors to enter someone else's territory was not 
right. 

SEN. SPRAGUE stated that he was in agreement with SEN. KLAMPE. 
He said the law of supply and demand stated if the demand was 
greater than the available supply, a specialty market or product 
was created. He remarked that situation was not unusual. He 
maintained this could become an intimidation factor. He stated 
this bill encouraged the small entrepreneurial aspect, whether it 
was economically feasible to do volume or it wasn't economically 
feasible. SEN. SPRAGUE said it was a specialty item and it had 
nothing to do with keeping up with the c~mand of the product. He 
conveyed if he decided to keep up with the demand, then he must 
keep up with the big boys. 

SEN. WILSON asked if he was brewing beer up in Missoula and there 
was a major distributor in Billings, why would the Billings 
distributor be threatened by him coming into the market and 
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selling the same product which he might distribute. SEN. 
BENEDICT stated there was nothing in this bill that would help 
such a situation. He stated this bill was about one distributor 
who wanted to monopolize the entire state. SEN. BENEDICT 
contended this was the wrong place to bring such a bill. 

SEN. EMERSON st,ated he had talked with Gary Blewett, 
Administrator of the Liquor Division. He informed the committee 
all the distributors did in their area was call on 75% of the 
people. He asked Mr. Blewett if there was anything stating how 
that area was to be set up and the reply was nothing at all was 
stated. Mr. Blewett said they could get around the law by 
drawing up a contract with the brewery that defined their 
territory to suit their desires; the territory could include 3 
retailers in Helena, 4 in Billings, and etc. He agreed with SEN. 
BENEDICT the law wouldn't do any good, but by the same token he 
believed the whole law was bad. 

SEN. SPRAGUE commented this Committee was actually talking about 
a wholesaler here and about a three tier system and the 
distributor chain of events. He declared if a small microbrewer 
could not get a distributor to handle his product and also meet 
the demands SEN. B~NEDICT was talking about, then he was out of 
the market. He replied in this particular case they were talking 
about a small microbrewer who wanted to supply the restaurant 
mentioned and wanted to do it legally. He said, since the 
distributor would not handle his product because he couldn't meet 
his demand for supply, then he wanted his product to be a 
specialty product and perhaps only be in the restaurant market. 

SEN. MILLER agreed that the statement above was somewhat true, 
but they also testified that every area had three distributors. 
He said this gentleman had three distributors he could go to in 
order to market this product; was that correct? 

SEN. FORRESTER asked Mr. Campbell how a beer distributor could 
operate now since Anheuser-Busch had chosen to define a 
distributor area. He asked did a beer distributor have a 
property right to that area as defined under state law? Mr. 
Campbell answered he was not sure, but he would assume it was a 
contract because they entered into an agreement that defined a 
territory and would have a duration, and the contract "wasn't 
forever". SEN. FORRESTER asked if it would be logical to assume 
when a beer wholesaler sold his business, the territory would 
remain the same for the buyer as the seller, and how would the 
territory ever get renegotiated? 

{Tape: 2; Side: B} 

SEN. SPRAGUE stated there was a gentleman's agreement, and in 
Montana the small outlying cities were nothing to fight over. 
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SEN. WILSON stated in light of the confusion he would like to 
withdraw his motion and take more time to talk to the people 
involved with the bill. 

SEN. BENEDICT declared he would like to offer a table motion 
which would put the bill on the table. He conveyed if, at a 
later time, som,eone wanted to bring it back, it could be 
discussed. He thought in the interest of time it would be best 
to table the bill. 

Substitute Motion/Vote: SEN. BENEDICT MOVED A SUBSTITUTE MOTION 
TO TABLE SB 239. The substitute motion CARRIED 5-4 on a roll 
call vote (#1). 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON SB 187 

Discussion by Committee Members: SEN. FORRESTER inquired what 
the holdup was on the dial-up bill. CHAIRMAN HERTEL stated there 
were a great deal of negotiations taking place. 

SEN. BENEDICT added there seemed to be reasons for bringing it 
forward if some adjustments could be made to it. He stated he 
had gone to both sides and talked with them. Yesterday, he put 
together a proposal for both sides and both sides accepted the 
proposal; therefore, the Justice Department and the Attorney 
General were drafting amendments to the bill that would satisfy 
everyone's concerns, although no one would walk away from the 
bill happy. He said the amendments should be up in the next few 
days. 

CHAIRMAN HERTEL remarked there was work being done on the bill 
and possibly by the end of the week the Committee could take 
action on it. SEN. KLAMPE stated with those comments he still 
knew no more than he did two minutes ago. He asked if they were 
trying to increase the tax credit? CHAIRMAN HERTEL rendered such 
a question was inappropriate. He again stated there were 
negotiations being held between the two groups. SEN. KLAMPE 
countered by saying the Committee already knew that. CHAIRMAN 
HERTEL stated again there were further negotiations taking place 
and as far as exact information, it would be available at the 
proper ti~,e. 

No further executive action was taken at this time on SB 187. 
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ADJOURNMENT 

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 10:50 a.m. 

CARLA TURK, Secretary 

The minutes were recorded by Carla Turk and edited and proofread 
for content by Lynette Lavin. 

JH/ct/ll 
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SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

MR. PRESIDENT: 

Page 1 of 1 
February 8, 1995 

We, your committee on Business and Industry having had under 
consideration SB 177 (first reading copy -- white), respectfully 
report that SB ~77 be amended as follows and as so amended do 
pass. 

Signed:~~~~~~~~~~ __ -= __ ~~~ 
Se Chair 

That such amendments read: 

1. Title, line 4. 
Strike: IIINSURANCE PRODUCERSII 
Insert: IIDISABILITY INSURERS, HEALTH SERVICE CORPORATIONS,II 

2. Title, lines 5 and 6. 
Strike: II AND II on line 5 through II MCAII on line 6 

3. Page I, lines 10 through 24. 
Strike: 11(1) II on line 10 through IIprocessed ll on line 24 
Insert: IIA disability insurer, health service corporation, and 

health maintenance organization that issues policies, 
certificates, or contracts, that issues policies, 
certificates, or contracts for delivery in this state, or 
that renews, extends, or modifies policies, certificates, or 
contracts on or after October I, 1995, shall include in the 
disability policies, certificates, or contracts definitions 
for terms that limit payment of health care services based 
on standards described as usual and customary, reasonable 
and customary, prevailing fee, allowable charges, or a 
relative value schedule ll 

4. Page I, line 26 through page 5, line 15. 
Strike: Section 2 in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent section 

-END-

Coord. 
of Senate 331249SC.SRF 
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MR. PRESIDENT: 
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We, your committee on Business and Industry having had under 
consideration SB 216 (first reading copy -- white), respectfully 
report that SB 2+6 be amended as follows and as so amended do 
pass. 

That such amendments read: 

1. Title, line 6. 
Following: II SECTIONS II 
Insert: "33-2-708" 
Following: "33-17-1203" 
Insert: ", II 

2. Page 1, line 10. 

Chair 

Insert: "Section 1 .. Section 33-2-708, "MCA, is amended to read: 
"33-2-708. Fees and licenses. (1) Except as provided in 

33-17-212(2), the commissioner shall collect in advance and the 
persons served shall pay to the commissioner the following fees: 

(a) certificates of authority: 
(i) for filing applications for original certificates of 

authority, articles of incorporation (except original articles of 
incorporation of domestic insurers as provided in subsection 
(1) (b)) and other charter documents, bylaws, financial statement, 
examination report, power of attorney to the commissioner, and 
all other documents and filings required in connection with the 
application and for issuance of an original certificate of 
authority, if issued: 

(A) domestic insurers ...... $ 600.00 
(B) foreign insurers...... 600.00 
(ii) annual continuation of certificate of 

authority...... 600.00 
(iii) reinstatement of certificate of 

authority...... 25.00 
(iv) amendment of certificate of authority...... 50.00 
(b) articles of incorporation: 
(i) filing original articles of incorporation of a domestic 

insurer, exclusive of fees required to be paid by the corporation 
to the secretary of state...... 20.00 

(ii) filing amendment of articles of incorporation, 
domestic and foreign insurers, exclusive of fees required to be 
paid to the secretary of state by a domestic 
corporation...... 25.00 

(c) filing bylaws or amendment to bylaws when 

~~md. Coord. 
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required...... 10.00 
(d) filing annual statement of insurer, other than as part 

of application for original certificate of 
authority...... 25.00 

(e) insurance producer's license: 
(i) application for original license, including issuance of 

license, if issued ...... 15.00 
(ii) appointment of insurance producer, each insurer, 

electronically filed...... 10.00 
(iii) appointment of insurance producer, each insurer, 

nonelectronically filed...... 15.00 
(iv) temporary license...... 15.00 
(v) amendment of license (excluding additions to license) 

or reissuance of master license...... 15.00 
(vi) termination of insurance producer, each insurer, 

electronically filed...... 10.00 
(vii) termination of insurance producer, each insurer, 

nonelectronically filed...... 15.00 
(f) nonresident insurance producer's license: 
(i) application for original license, including issuance of 

license, if issued...... 100.00 
(ii) appointment of insurance producer, each insurer, 

electronically filed...... 10.00 
(iii) appointment of insurance producer, each insurer, 

nonelectronically filed...... 15.00 
(iv) annual renewal of license...... 10.00 
(v) amendment of license (excluding additions to license) 

or reissuance of master license...... 15.00 
(vi) termination of insurance producer, each insurer, 

electronically filed...... 10.00 
(vii) termination of insurance producer, each insurer, 

nonelectronically filed...... 15.00 
(g) examination, if administered by the commissioner, for 

license as insurance producer, each examination...... 15.00 
(h) surplus lines insurance producer license: 
(i) arplication for original license and for issuance of 

license, if issued ...... 50.00 
(ii) annual renewal of license...... 50.00 
(i) adjuster's license: 
(i) application for original license and for issuance of 

license, if issued...... 15.00 
(ii) annual renewal of license...... 15.00 
(j) insurance vending machine license, each machine, each 

year...... 10.00 
(k) commissioner's certificate under seal (except when on 

certificates of authority or licenses) ...... 10.00 
(1) copies of documents on file in the commissioner's 

office, per page ...... .50 

331301SC.SRF 



(m) policy forms: 
(i) filing each policy form...... 25.00 
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(ii) filing each application, certificate, enrollment form, 
rider, endorsement, amendment, insert page, schedule of rates, 
and clarification of risks...... 10.00 

(iii) maximum charge if policy and all forms submitted at 
one time or resubmitted for approval within 180 
days...... 100.00 

(n) applieations for approval of prelicensing education 
courses: 

(i) reviewing initial application...... 150.00 
(ii) periodic reviev,' ...... 50.00 
(2) The commissioner shall establish by rule fees 

commensurate with costs for filing documents and conducting the 
course reviews required by 33-17-1204 and 33-17-1205. 

(3) The commissioner shall establish by rule an annual 
accreditation fee to be paid by each domestic and foreign insurer 
when it submits a fee for annual continuation of its certificate 
of authority. 

(4) (a) Except as provided in subsection (4) (b), the 
commissioner shall promptly deposit with the state treasurer to 
the credit of the general fund of this state all fines and 
penalties, those amounts received pursuant to 33-2-311, 33-2-705, 
and 33-2-706, and any fees and examination and miscellaneous 
charges that are collected by the commissioner pursuant to Title 
33 and the rules adopted under Title 33, except that all fees for 
filing documents and conducting the course reviews required by 
33-17-1204 and 33-17-1205 must be deposited in the state special 
revenue fund pursuant to 33-17-1207. 

(b) The accreditation fee required by subsection (3) must 
be turned over promptly to the state treasurer who shall deposit 
the money in the state special revenue fund to the credit of the 
commissioner's office. The accreditation fee funds must be used 
only to pay the expenses of the commissioner's office in 
discharging the administrative and regulatory duties that are 
required to meet the minimum financial regulatory standards 
established by the national association of insurance 
commissioners, subject to the applicable laws relating to the 
appropriation of state funds and to the deposit and expenditure 
of money. The commissioner is responsible for the proper 
expenditure of the accreditation money. 

(5) All fees are considered fully earned when received. In 
the event of overpayment, only those amounts in excess of $10 
will be refunded."" 
Renumber: subsequent sections 

3. Page 1, line 17. 
Strike: "subj ect to the provisions of subsect ion (1) (d) r 

331301SC.SRF 



4. Page 1, line 18. 
Following: "life" 
Strike: "," 
Insert: "or" 
Strike: ", or credit life and disability" 

5. Page 2, line 11. 
Following: "i" 
Insert: "or" 

6. Page 2, line 12. 
Strike: "i or" 

7. Page 2, lines 13 and 14. 

Page 4 of 4 
February 8, 1995 

Strike: "(f)" on line 13 through "activities" on line 14 

-END-

331301SC.SRF' 



SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

MR. PRESIDENT: 

Page 1 of 1 
February 8, 1995 

We, your committee on Business and Industry having had under 
consideration SB 228 (first reading copy -- white), respectfully 
report that SB 2~8 be amended as follows and as so amended do 
pass. 

That such amendments read: 

1. Title, line 6. 
Following: II PARTNERS II 
Insert: IINAMED IN THE POLICYII 

2. Page 1, line 27. 
Following: 11(6)11 
Strike: II Eachll 
Insert: "Except as provided in subsection (10), each ll 

3. Page 2, line 3. 
Following: "partners" 
Insert: IInamed in the policy" 

Coord. 
of Senate 

-END-

331318SC.SRF 



SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

MR. PRESIDENT: 

Page 1 of 1 
February 8, 1995 

We, your committee on Business and Industry having had under 
consideration SB 284 (first reading copy -- white), respectfully 
report that SB ~84 do pass. 

Chair 

0'7- Amd. 
- c(:rt'l" Sec. 

Coord. 
of Senate 331325SC.SRF 



SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

MR. PRESIDENT: 

Page 1 of 1 
February 8, 1995 

We, your committee on Business and Industry having had under 
consideration HB 163 (third reading copy -- blue), respectfully 
report that HB 163 be amended as follows and as so amended be 
concurred in. 

That such amendments read: 

1. Title, line 7. 
Following: II SECURITY II 
Insert: IIAND CONTRACT PERFORMANCE SECURITY II 

2. Title, lines 7 and 8. 
Strike: IICHANGINGllon line 7 through II REQUIRED II on line 8 

3. Page 7, line 21. 
Following: IIservices" 
Strike: "in the amount of $10,000 or less" 

4. Page 7, lines 27 through 29. 
Strike: subsection (2) in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent subsections 

5. Page 7, line 30. 
Strike: "or (2)" 

6. Page 8, line 14. 
Strike: II contract performance II. 

7. Page 8, lines 15 through 18. 
Strike: II except ll on line 15 through "less ll on line 18 

-END-

Coord. ~~/11~ 
of Senate Senator Carrying Bill 331328SC.SRF 



SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

MR. PRESIDENT: 

Page 1 of 1 
February 8, 1995 

We, your committee on Business and Industry having had under 
consideration HB 138 (third reading copy -- blue), respectfully 
report that HB ~38 be concurred in. 

Signed, ~0/dd 
~ator John R. Hertel, Chair 

(rrAmdo 
I. Sec. 

Coord. 
of Senate 331336SC.SRF 
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WILLIAM CRISMORE 

CASEY EMERSON 

GARY FORRESTER 

TERRY KLAMPE 

KEN MILLER 
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BILL WILSON 

JOHN HERTEL, CHAIRMAN 
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February 8, 1995 
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1993 SALES OF 31 GALLON BARRELS 
(As reported in 5/16/94 Edition of "Modern Brewery Age") 

Brewer's Name Sales (31 Gallon Barrels) 1993 Market Shares Sales 

Anheuser-Busch 
Miller Brewing Co. 
Adolf Coors Co. 
Stroh Brewery Co. 
G. Heilman Brewing 
Genessee Brewing 
Falstaff, Pearl & General 
Sierra Nevada Brewing 
Anchor (Steam) Brewing 
Pete's Brewing 
Red Hook Ale 
Widmer Brewing 
Full Sail Brewing 
Hart Brewing 
Portland Brewing 
Bridgeport Brewing 
Alaskan Brewing 
Celis Brewing 
Rogue Ales 
Deschutes Brewing 
Hales Ales 
Yakima Brewing 
Thomas Kempfer Brewing 
Kessler Brewing (Helena, MT) 
Couer d'Alene Brewing 
Brewski's Gaslamp 
Bayem Brewing (Missoula, MT) 
Spanish Peaks Brewing (Bozeman, MT) 

87,300,000 
44,024,000 
19,828,000 
12,825,000 
8,900,000 
2,150,000 
1,000,000 

104,325 
92,000 
75,000 
73,810 
40,519 
38,159 
33,151 
16,600 
16,020 
10,000 
10,000 
9,887 
8,564 
8,366 
8,000 
6,925 
3,300 
2,425 
1,905 
1,900 

875 

Most, if not all of the above listed beers are being distributed in Montana. 

4009\sales 

45.95% 
23.17% 
10.44% 
6.75% 
4.68% 
1.13% 
.53% 
.05% 
.05% 
.04% 
.04% 
.02% 
.02% 
.02% 
.01% 
.01% 
.01% 
.01% 
.01% 
.00% 



Roger Tippy - Vehrs Wine, Inc. VS. State of Montana, et al. - 6/14/94 XMAX(4) 

Page 17 
(1) wholesaler, and in general, by increasing the wholesaler's 
(2) security and stake in the business, the survival of this 
(3) statutory middle man is better assured. 
(4) Q. What was the rational or what are the reasons for the 
(S) introduction of the legislation which resulted in the call 
(6) frequency or call ratio statute? 
(7) A. The reasons-I think I should give you a broader 
(8) answer to that question first and then focus in on why that 
(9) particular section was part of it. 

(10) The reason the whole Save the Center campaign was 
(11) conceived was the General Brewing Company, a nationwide 
(12) brewer of some size and what's known as the second tier after 
(13) the Anheuser·Busch, Miller and Coors level of brewers, 
(14) General Brewing Company had come up with the idea of making 
(1S) a private label beer called Alpha Beta, when the Buttreys 
(16) chain was owned by American Food Stores, I think, the Skaggs 
(17) Alpha Beta system. Alpha Beta was, for a time, the store 
(18) label of choice in Buttreys' warehouses. The wholesalers of 
(19) General Brewing products, such as Lucky Lager and generic 
(20) beer and so forth in the state were not opposed to a brewer 
(21) making a private label for a retailer as such, as long as, A, 
(22) that brewer offered to market it in the normal way through 
(23) wholesalers on the wholesaler's trucks and to be available" 
(24) whether it would be desired very much or not by other 
(2S) retailers, to be on that wholesaler's order list as another 

Page 18 
(1) product that they carry. 
(2) However, the Buttreys organization and General 
(3) Brewing decided to have a run at it to attempt to place the 
(4) quantities of Alpha Beta beer into Buttreys' central 
(S) warehouse in Great Falls and distribute it in Buttreys trucks 
(6) to about 30 stores around the state and not to pay any regard 
(7) to who General Brewings' eight or ten wholesalers were, other 
(8) than in the Great Falls market, but simply to throw the store 
(9) brand on-on to the Buttreys truck. 

(10) Now, what could that lead to in the Association's 
(11) judgment, there would be no reason why a retailing chain, 
(12) once it had developed this system for its own brands of beer, 
(13) might not say, let's get some more economic value out of this 
(14) truck and this truck driver for our retail distribution, 
(15) let's get all the other brands of beer on that truck, too, 
(16) and then we'll just take care of all the shelving and all the 
(17) pulling of stale beer and quality control arrangements, we 
(18) won't need wholesalers, we'll just get all our beer the way 
(19) we get our peas and our corn. And once you would lose the 
(20) supermarkets that way, the wholesalers would be left with 
(21) very small retail accounts, taverns, and independent C stores 
(22) that would not have the resources to require or to utilize 
(23) their own distribution systems, but there would be far fewer 
(24) wholesalers left when the retail business was cut down to 
(2S) that degree. 

Page 19 
(1) Hence, because of Alpha Beta beer and the proposed 
(2) mode of distribution of it by the Buttreys organization, the 
(3) Association filed some protests with the liquor division, 
(4) there were some hearings, there were some understandings 
(S) reached that certain status quo matters would be held in 
(6) abeyance pending a resolution of the applicable law by the 
(7) 1987 legislature. Our response to that was to draft and 
(8) ultimately to secure the enactment of House Bill 30. 
(9) It did grandfather the arrangement made for Alpha 

(10) Beta beer by the wholesaler in Butte who had undertaken to 
(11) bring it in and have it come to rest in his warehouse in 
(12) Butte, but a couple of years later would change hands of the 
(13) Buttreys ownership, and so forth, the Alpha Beta brand was no 
(14) longer of Interest to the new management and that grandfather 
(1S) clause expired. • 
(16) The call frequency proVision, which had been in a 
(17) Nevada statute for a number of years in almost exactly this 
(18) wording, about 75 percent of all retailers, at least every 
(19) certain period of time, I don't know what Nevada says now, 
(20) whether it's two weeks or monthly or whatever, we thought 
(21) that was desirable because without it, you could have 
(22) arrangements such as we've seen in California more recently 
(23) where a retailer can, with a large amount of buying power, 
(24) can go to a brewery, which is hard up enough to need that 
(2S) business, and say, find us some straw, some dummy wholesaler, 

(1) 

(2) 

(3) 

(4) 

(S) 

(6) 

(7) 

(8) 

(9) 

(10) 

(11) 

(12) 

(13) 

(14) 

(15) 

(16) 

(17) 

(18) 

(19) 

(20) 

(21) 

(22) 

(23) 

(24) 

(2S) 

EXHIBIT ____ . _I ___ u-=:c •• 

DATE. ;:t - 'F -9"5 

JL 512 23:t 
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or I wouldn't know what kinds of wholesalers do this in 
California in terms of characterizing them, maybe they do 
have independent ownership, but in any event, allow them to 
cherry pick only our retail outlets. The Stroh brewery, for 
instance, has arrangements to sell Old Milwaukee only to Vans 
and Lucky Food stores and Ralphs and a few other big" 
supermarket chains in California at a price which undercuts 
the brands that Old Milwaukee typically competes with because 
that wholesaler only calls on those supermarket chains. It 
will go through Fresno, let's say, and pass 18 convenient 
stores and 15 taverns, not even slow down, then it will get 
to a Luckys or a Vans and pull in with two or three pallets 
of Old Milwaukee. 

California prohibits quantity discounts and has 
what's known as a price posting statute which, typical in 
many other states and the way they regulate beer, in Montana 
has neither, but some of the alternative arrangements we have 
had, I think, are preferable to getting into direct price 
regulation, but in California, in this case I'm giving you, 
the Old Milwaukee wholesaler must post a given price, say $9 
a case, and not change that price for a certain period of 
time, and then may not give a quantity discount for any great 
huge volume of beer purchased. The reason that the 
supermarket chains and Stroh have been able to do what they 
have done in California, though, is that they don't worry 

Sullivan Court Reporting 406-721·2588 Page 17 to Page 20 
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16-3-217. Purposes. The legislature finds and declares that the purposes 
of 16-3-218 through 16-3-226 are to assure continued interbrand competition in 
malt beverage sales through competing independent wholesalers and to assure 
breweries the ability to protect the reputations of their products through qUdlity 
control arrangements. 

16-3-218. "Distribute" defined. As used in 16-3-219, 16-3-220, 16-4-
103, and 16-4-108, "distribute" means to deliver beer or wine to a retailer's 
premises licensed to sell beer or table wine. 

16-3-219. Dock sales restricted. A beer wholesaler or a table wine 
distributor may not deliver beer or wine to a licensed retailer at any location 
other than the retailer's licensed premises, except that a retailer located within 
the territory for which a wholesaler has been appointed to distribut~ a brand 
may personally or through his employee obtain from the wholesaler's 
warehouse quantities of beer not exceeding three barrels in packaged or draft 
form. An all-beverages' licensee may upon presentation of his license or a 
photocopy of his license personally obtain from any wholesaler's warehouse 
such quantities of beer as he and the wholesaler may agree to buy and sell. 

16-3-220. Wholesalers' service obligations -- applicability. (1) A 
wholesaler appointed to distribute a brand of beer within a territory specified by , 
agreement pursuant to 16-3-221(3) shall call on and offer that brand to at least 
75 % of the retailers within that territory at least every 3 weeks . 

(2) If a retailer's account with a wholesaler is current as required under 
16-3-243, the wholesaler may not refuse to sell the retailer any brand of beer 
for which the wholesaler has been appointed for the territory in which the 
retailer is located. The wholesaler shall offer to deliver the beer to such retailer 
at least every 3 weeks. 

(3) This section applies to all beer distribution agreements entered into, 
assigned, or amended after July 1, 1986. It does not apply to a distribution 
agreement for a named brand entered into before July 1, 1986, but does not 
prohibit a brewer party to such an agreement from requiring the appointed 
wholesaler to fulfill similar service obligations in the territory. 
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SENATE BUSINlSS & INDUSTRY 
EXHIBIT NO. c3Z 

~-----

DATE ~-J'-?5 
BILL NO. ~ [$ .,.<, '3.5' 

THE REDHOOK ALE BREWERY 
(~7 
Z::-4~~ 

3«XJ Phinney Avenue North Seattle. Washll\itOt'l 98103 2061548·8CXXl Fax 206/548.1305 

January 21, 1994 

Greg Cuter 
Tei Nash 
Vehrs Mountain state Beverage 
1700 Rankin Street 
Missoula, MT 59802 

Dear Greg and Tei, 

Redhook Ale Brewery is very thankful for the efforts of you and 
your staff throughout the past year. You have exceeded all goals 
.et, and placed the Redhook name on the lips of many Montana 
Residents! 

We are experienoing that same growth in other markets as well, so 
much so, that the existing Redhook Brewery is insufficient to 
meet the popularity of our beers. 

For this reason we have placed all distributors on a monthly 
allocation. It is our suggestion that you keep this allocation 
in mind when settinq our sales strategies •. It seems proper to 
,~intain the existing Redhook accounts ~nd to be very selective 
~ the pursuit of new accounts • 

We appreciate your patients and we hope to have our .econd 
brewery producing beer by 19951 

Cheers! 

Keep up the great work, 

/V..L/?~J 
Mark Marzano 
Radhook Ale Brewery 



May 6, 1994 

TO: OUR HIGHLY VALUED DISTRIBUTORS 
FROM: THE BREWERY 
RE; S(\LES FOR2CASTIliG 

Work on our Woodinville brewery is proceeding rapidly and 
smoothly. We are on target to begin brewing there in August. 
The attached photo is the building as of May 1st. Until we have 
the additional capacity it is important to manage our inventory 
carefully to insure that everyone gets the beer they need. The 
following is an estimate of the amount of beer we feel we can 
guarantee you per month. 

Cases lL2 BB~ 

Redhook ESB 5S~ I ~l 
8lackhook l.ft 'l. 

BalJ.ard Gitter ~5 ~J. 
Whe~thook ~ (3 

We understand this is probably not all the beer that you could 
sell and we look forward to the day when we can fill all of your 
orders. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

Mark Marzano 
Sandy Monblat 
Thomas Price 
J.B. Ressit 



SENATE BUSINESS & INOUSiR1. 

EXHIBIT t'tO. -.II . 
DATE ~ /2/9 :5 
BILL i'lO. __ :5.J3-/1.9-'7---- . 

WHITE ISH ~ BREWING (OMPANY 

To Wbre.1l1D1r)' r . 
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beIDa in id.... ClIIICIIIt law. 
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Paul Camusi Ken Grossman 

January 25, 1995 

Greg C;:rtcr 
Vehrs Mountain State Beverage 
1702 Rankin 
Missoula, MT 95802 

RE: 1995 Sierra Nevada Bigfoot Barleywille Style Ale 

Dear Greg: 

It is almost that time again -- time for the release of the 1995 Sierra Nevada 
Bigfoot Barleywine Style Ale! We will begin shipping Bigfoot into your 
warehouses the first week of March. 

While we are producing more cases than last year, the demand will still be greater 
than the supply. Therefore, we have set up an allotment system based upon last 
year's sales: 

Last Year's Bigfoot Case Sales 35 
This Year's Bigfoot Case Allotment 70 

Kegs will be very scarce and will be allotted un a special request basis. No 
pfvl'~ise" are bein!;! made for R!~fo()t keg supply. Al~o. we will not be producing 
either the Sierra Nevad:t Pale Bock or the Sierraf\;ev.1da ~~unlflle!:f,=~t ~~eeT a~i:3 
year. 

We are sorry for any inconvenience created by the limited supply of Bigfoot or 
the lack of Pale Bock and Summer fest. However, we are looking forward to 
another great year with significant sales growth and are reserving our brewing 
capacity for the year-round ales. 

1075 East 20th Street • Chico, California 95928 
(916) 893-3520 • FAX 893-1275 
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Your allotment of Bigfoot will be shipped to you in its entirety the first or second 
week of March. Please contact me to make shipping arrangements. 

Thank you for your efforts. 

Sincerely, 

Steve Harrison 
Marketing & Sales Director 

SHlcb 
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BREWING, INC. 

To Whom It May Concern. 

SENATE BUSINESS & INDUSTRY 

EXHIBIT NO. 0. ---::-7'--,---
DATE ~/~ ,/9 '5' 
BILL NO. .;j'g :;.9 1 

As a licensed producer of handcrafted micro-brewed beer in the state of Montana. I would like 
to commit my support for Senate Bill 239. 

I feel the current Montana Code (16-3-220) unfairly places a burden on small producers of 
specialty beers to conform to "Call Frequency" statutes for which we neither have the product 
to support nor the public acceptance. 

Being a specialty producer. we are unfairly compared to major domestic producers of beer (ie, 
Budweiser, Milller, Coors) and are forced to comply with offering products to 75% of all 
licensed accounts. thus putting us in jeopardy of being in infraction of current law. 

I urge you to vote for the revised statute and support Senate Bill 239. 

Thank you for your support. 

Sincerely, 

100 RAILROAD' MISSOULA, MONTANA 59802 
P.O. Box 8043 • MISSOULA, MONTANA 59807-8043 

(406) 721-8705 • FAX (406) 549-6444 
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Februery 7 I' 1995 

To Whom it Mey Concern: 

. ' .. 

'. ' 

, 
• 

Asa liCensed producer of hOr.1dcrefted micrl-~rew.ed beer in the 'st~te of Montane, I ~ould 
· like to com.m 1t my support for .senate B ill· 239~' . 

I feel the current Monten.a· Coda ( 16":'3-220) unfalr.ly p18c~ a bur-del)' on smell producers 
of specialty beers to conform· to ."Cell FreQuency" statues fo(, 'whlch we. neither. have the' 

· product to"suPPQrt nor the current P'Ublic acceptance .. ".' .. ''':'':"",',' '.': '.' '.: .. .' ." \ 
• ,~. , ': • '" . :: • ".: ~ t i', • • ~" :, '~. :;,)' ,,' ",' ' ••••. ,. :'" • ,,',' • " • " ", ',' . " . ', .' '. 
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'" Being 'a. speC1alty produot producer w.e ere .unfalrlY .. 69m·pored to majO~ dorvest1c prodvcers' .' 
· of ,beer. , (1,8.', Budweiser. M111er', Coors) 'and are' forced .to c9rnply with offering 'products to . 

, .. 75~. or all .1.icensed ~cC,ou.nt~ f th.us P.UUi.~g us.i.n.j e,oP~r.dy··or. .~eing ~d J.,tlfr.actlon ... 6Ccurrent '.' '.,:.,: :' .. 
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EXHIBIT NO, _--.~ __ _ 

r-r 'M DA1E;;;;- ~d9S lopper s aFti£e{~w5' 

607 West Custer Ave. Helena, MT 59601 
to: Van Valkenberg 
re: house bill 239 

Dear Sir; 1\ffy name is Art Galloway, owner operator 
of Topper's NIkt. located in Helena,NIontana. I am writ­
ing to you in suport of house bill 239, due to the short 
time notice of the hearing I am unable to be there to _ 
speak. I hope that this short note will reach you before 
the committee has made any decisions. The reasons I sup­
port the bill are that I believe in free interprise, I 
think that the small distributors and brewers need to be 
free to compete in the open market place without having 
to be involved with __ the-.:..big 3 breweries. "/Iost of the dist­
ributors in Montana did not start out big enough to furn­
ish product ot 75% of their markets. Every town in ~\1ont­
ana had small brewers and distributors. I can recall the 
time that the distributor of Oly beer in Helena, did it 
from the back of a pick-up truck, he couldn't supply 75% 
of the Helena market. His business was run out of his 
basement. Would you deny him of anyone the right to-,_start 
his own private business? That distribtor is one of the 
biggest in Helena now. For my own self I have built a 
successful mkt. by having one of these small distributors 
to deal with for beers from small breweries known as 
Micro-breweries and International brands as well. The 
large distributor did not want to bother with ,the effort 
required to find or to stock these products, but he would' 
like to hold them out of his market now that their proving 
to appeal to a small responsive _section of that market. 
And you must realize that is the big 3 talking thru him. 
The reason is simple; when Micro-breweries started back 
in the early 1980's the big b~eweries and their dist­
ributors thought that the American public would shallow 
their advertisements that they had the all Americian beer 
and we wouldn"t want the hand-crafted brews, but they were 
wrong. The responsive public were searching for ust that 
sort of brew. Again the reason is simple, most of the 
people that grew up in the 1960's and 70's were educated 
and were able to afford travel overseas. In their travels 
most tasted brews of other countries and after coming home 
longed to have them available in their own towns and 
country. Out of that need came the Nlicro-breweries and 
yes normally he cannot produce enough to meet the demand 
and may not want to, and thats not wrong either. He may 
make such a fine brew that to expand would rnean to cheapen 
his product. Remember that he is filling the tastes of a 
small percentage of the responsive public. This is not a 
new conceptI the German,English,Cecz and other foreign 
brewers have been doing this for over 100 years. In Ger .... 
many alone there are 2200 such breweries. ~V]ost of these 



Topper's Market 
607 West Custer Ave. Helena, MT 59601 
are family o'Nned and operated. The United States 

Montana were no different. At one time there were 
over 2'100 breweries in the states and Montana had 82 
of their own. After prohibition and the Second World 
War the number had dropped to less than 100. These two 
events in history were the curse of the .. sma~" hand­
crafted local brewery. My customers ar.d most of the 
people that I have had contact with in the last ten years 
have clearly spoken, and with their support ()f my bus­
iness have demonstrated this. I know this first hand be­
cause I have built my business on this knowledge. To limit 
this small growing industry and the small distribtors that 
they depend on is unjustfivable, when Montana is so des­
perate for any kind of econmic growth. You must realize 
as do I, that not every retailer will want to put the kind 
of time and capital investment that is required to d~ this 
kind of a business but there are people like myself that 
are willing to do it and we need the small distributor 
that is willing to do the same thing. It lends itself to 
the small locally owned business. At the brewery level, 
distributor and retail level the business of hand-crafted 
brews is labor intensive, including the education of the 
public as to the value of micro's. The quality of these 
beers allow them to be drank only in moderation because 
of the non-pasteuri~ation and full protein nature of the 
brew. It will not have preservitants included. This rea­
son alone lends the product to be handled by the small 
distribtor and retailer. It would be impossible for the 
small distributor to put the product into 75% 6f ~he 
available locations because of limited production of pro­
ducts,and shorter life span of the products. We need the 
amount of barrels set at 250,000 so that we can include 
all and not exclude most of the brewer's and small dist­
ributors, that are doing business with a sma~l responsive 
share of the market. For your o\':n infor:-::atioll let me talk 
briefly on the major's, they say that the Micro's have 
only 3% of the market share. Thats false. We know that 
they have almost 12% of it and that it is growing in 
leaps and bounds. In the last year thB number of breweries 
in this country grew to 750 from the 1980's when there 
were only 40 in the country, and they are continuing to 
be more built. The majors know that by the year 2013 at 
the present growth rate that new beers introduced will 
be almost 70% of the business. Is Montana gc .ing to grow 
with the rest of the country. I hope so. I know that I 
intend to. I could go on forever about the current and 
past history of beer in this country and Mor.~ana, so I'd 
stop. I hope that this note helps you and the committee 
reach what should be a fair and equal decision 

~-inc~-E':lY Yours; 
-_7' r .I 

0/ 



1995 BEE R REP 0 R T 

Brewers Keep Marketing 
SEN.~TE BUSiNESS & INuUSTRY 
EXHIBIT NO. 57 
N',ll[ .;'10 /9 S 

tllLL NO.~,8 A3 r 
Ad expenditures climb nearly 11 % in first half '94; 

more dollars devoted to new products ~~~ 

B
eer industry expenditures 

, were up 10.9 percent 
through the second quarter 
of 1994, with many brewers 

, shifting their dollars from older 
brands to new products. 

That's what data from Leading 
National Advertisers, Inc. and 

, Wheat First Butcher Singer Research 
show, according to Beverage Illdusfly 

Director of Research John C. 
Maxwell. J r. 

Anheuser-Busch spent $23.9 mil­
lion rolling out Budweiser Ice Draft 
beer, while spending for Bud Dry beer 
nearly dried up, dropping 96.9 percent 
to $400,000 from $12.9 million, LNA 
reports. A-B also dropped its spending 
by two-thirds on advertising for seg­
ments categorized as "Budweiser 

Beers" and "Anheuser-Busch Beers." 
Spending was up, however, for 
Budweiser regular and Light beers, to 
$7.3 million. LNA did not record a 
figure for the same period in 1993. 

Miller trod a similar path, spend­
ing $19.4 million for Miller Lite Ice, 
$15.4 million for Molson Ice and $8. I 
million for Icehouse in the first six 

Continued on page 4B 

Brewers' Production (millions of barrels) 
1986 1987 1988 1989 1990 1991 1992 1993 1994E 

Anheuser-Busch 72.3 76.1 78.5 80.7 86.5 86.0 86.2 86.4 87.5 
Miller 38.5 38.9 40.3 41.9 43.0 42.8 41.6 42.2 42.6 
Coors 15.2 15.7 16.5 17.7 193 19.5 19.5 19.6 19.7 
Stroh 22.8 21.6 20.5 18.4 16.3 14.7 13.5 12.7 11.8 
Heileman(a) 16.1 15.0 14.6(c) 13.0 12.3 10.3(d) 9.3 9.0 8.4 
Pabst 6.7 6.5 6.1 6.6(e) 6.6(e) 6.7(e) 7.1(e) 7.2(e) 6.8(e) 
Genesee 3.0 2.8 2.6 2.4 2.2 2.2 2.1 2.1 1.8 
Latrobe 0.5 0.5 0.6 0.7 0.8 0.9 1.1 1.2 
Pittsburgh 0.9 0.8 1.0 1.0 1.0 1.0 
Hudepohl-Schoenling 0.5 0.4 0.4 0.4 0.4 
Schmidt(b) 1.7 1.5 
All Others 4.4 1.9 2.0 2.1 1.2 2.1 4.6 4.5 5.6 

181.6 181.3 181.6 183.4 188.6 186.5 186.2 186.2 186.8 
Less Tax-Free Exports 
and Military 2.9 3.4 3.4 4.0 4.3 4.6 5.5 5.4 6.8 

178.7 177.9 178.2 179.4 184.3 181.9 180.7 180.8 180.0 

%lncreaselOecrease 1.8% (0.4%) 0.2% 0.7% 2.7% (1.3%) (0.7%) (0.6%) (0.4%) 
Imports 8.8 9.4 9.4 8.7 88 7.9 8.3 9.2 10.6 

CONSUMPTION 187.5 187.3 187.6 188.1 193.1 189.8 189.0 190.0 190.6 

% Increase/Decrease 2.2% (0.1%) 0.2% 0.3% 2.7% (1.7%) (0.4%) 0.5% 0.3% 
Per cap~a 
consumption (gallons) 24.2 24.0 23.8 23.6 24.0 23.3 230 22.9 22.7 

(a) Bond Corp. Holding Ltd. 
(b) Heileman acquired Schmidt in May 1987. 
(c) Includes Schmidt and Pittsburgh and excludes Evansville brands. 
(d) Beginning in 1991, excludes Pittsburgh. For 1990, had Pittsburgh been excluded, comparable volume would have been 11.3 million barrels. 
(e) Pabst only. Does not include the following: 

1990 1991 1992 1993 

Pearl. Falstaff and General 1.4 1.4 1.2 1.0 

NOTE: Brewer production numbers include exports and exclude non-alcoholic beer; Miller total excludes Molson. 

SOURCE: John C. Maxwell, Jr., Wheat First Securities; Copyright Beverage Industry, January 1995. 

BEVERAGE Industry Supplement January 1995 

1994 

0.8 

YEAR-END 
CAPACITY 

95.0 
49.0 
25.0 
23.0 
13.0 
11.0 
3.5 
1.5 
1.2 
1.0 

6.0 

229.2 

47 
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BILL NO. ~ ~ ..:( 31 

SPECIALTY BEER 
Brewing Opportunities 

INVESTMENT THESIS 

• The Character And Composition Of The Industry Is Changing-Both the supply 
and demand side of the beer industry are changing. We are in the midst of a powerful, 
grassroots consumer trend toward the consumption of high-qualiry, specialry, or 
handcrafted malt beverages. Consumers are willing to pay a premium for alternatives 
to mass produced "American Pilsner" beer. We believe explosive consumer demand 
will allow the specialry beer segment of the industry to grow at an extremely rapid rate 
over the next few years, even though overall industry sales growth remains flat. 

• Tremendous Growth Potential In Specialty Beer Segment-Following several years 
of strong growth, specialty beer sales increased 40% in 1993, yet only account for 
roughly 1 % of the almost 200 million barrel per year domestic beer market. Industry 
projections suggest continued growth of at least 40% annually for the specialty beer 
segment as specialty beer sales whittle market share away from national brands and 
im ports. Capturing just a fraction of specialty beer sales amounts to enormous business 
opportunity. 

U.S. CRAFT BREWER UNITS 

480 471 

382 
360 

296 

240 211 248 

120 

o 
85 86 87 88 89 90 91 92 93 9/94 

_ Microbreweries D Brewpubs D Regional Specialty Brewers 

% Change: +57% +57% +68% +40% +21% +18% +19% +29% +23% 

-Since 1985, the number of domestic craft brewers has been increasing at a compound 
annual rate of 37%. 

The original of this document is stored at 
the Historical Society at 225 North Roberts 
Street, Helena, MT 59620-1201. The phone 
number is 444-2694. 
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II 

EXHlBlT NO'1: 
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TESTIMONY IN OPPOSITION TO SB 239 CILL NO. --..::::::cU:...::::8~p,:-3-.L-L __ 

ON BEHALF OF ANHEUSER-BUSCH COMPANIES 

BY R~ STEPHEN BROWNING 

SENATE BUSINESS & INDUSTRY COMMITTEE 
FEBRUARY 8, 1995 

I am appearing today to express the opposition of Anheuser-Busch Companies (AB) to 
SB 239. 

In Montana we have a strong populist tradition that often transcends politics and political 
philosophy. Many of us are suspicious of large out-of-state entities. Whether it's the federal 
government or a large multi-national corporation, many of us have been taught to be wary. My 
client, a St. Louis-based diversified company, is the largest brewer in the world. Hopefully, AB's 
size and domicile will not unduly influence the Committee when considering the concerns I am 
about to express about this bill!. 

With regard to SB 239, it is important to emphasize to the Committee that AB complies 
with the laws of the State of Montana. AB is very conscious of Montana's laws governing 
brewers and beer wholesalers. Those laws are specified in considerable detail in Title 16, 
Chapter 3, Part 2 of the Montana Code Annotated. 

SB 239 seeks to alter the laws applicable to brewers and wholesalers. The impetus for 
this bill, reportedly, arises from a situation where a Montana wholesaler apparently was unable 
to meet the requirements of Montana law. This wholesaler either has a territory that is too large 
or its capital is too small to allow it to contact at least 75% of the retailers within its territory at 
least every three weeks, as required by Montana law. Rather than reducing the size of its 
territory or hiring the staff needed to call on the minimum number of retailers, as required by 
law, this particular wholesaler has elected to seek what is, in effect, special legislation to change 
the requirements applicable to its operations. 

Likely, the brewer and the wholesaler relationship that prompted this legislation is 
memorialized in a written agreement which defines the boundaries of the wholesaler's territory 
and sets out the responsibilities of the respective parties. A contract of this type would have had 
to be negotiated and signed by both parties, pursuant to 16-3-222 MCA, which establishes 
mandatory provisions for brewer-wholesaler contracts. One of the contract provisions required 

I To give the Committee a better insight to AB's operations and accomplishments, particularly with regard to the economic it bestows upon 
the people of Montana, I am providing the Committee with two pieces of promotional literature. The first is AB's most recent report, describing 
its wide-ranging operations and articulating the company's basic philosophies. The second is a more dated report, describing the economic 
contributions that AB makes to Montana. 



by Montana law is the size and extent of the area in which the wholesaler may sell or distribute 
the products of the brewer to retailers. Presumably, both the brewer and the wholesaler are aware 
of the state laws applicable to the sale of beer.-in Montana . 

. ' 

To appreCiate why my client objects to the apparent inability of the brewer and the 
wholesaler to comply with Montana's laws, it is important for the Committee to understand AB's 
philosophy towards beer: wholesalers. AB is traditionally committed to the maintenance of a three 
tiered system for producing and selling beer, a system that separates the brewer, the beer 
wholesaler and the retailer. AB has contracts with more than 900 beer wholesalers, which 
provide AB with the most effective and extensive beer distribution system in the brewing 
industry. 

AB's wholesalers are responsible for the marketing, sales and distribution of the 
company's beer brands within their respective areas. AB's wholesalers implement programs to 
develop brand awareness for all AB products and provide the finest retailer service in the industry 
to ensure that only the freshest quality beers reach consumers. AB's wholesalers enjoy a unique 
relationship built on years of mutual concern and cooperation. The AB Wholesaler Advisory 
Panel, comprised of representative wholesalers, meets with the company's top management on 
a regular basis. 

Montana State statutes governing beer sales were enacted "to assure continued inter brand 
competition in malt beverage sales through competing independent wholesalers and to assure 
breweries the ability to protect the reputation of their product through quality control 
arrangements." Anheuser-Busch operates in Montana in a manner that fulfills these purposes, and 
it only sells beer in Montana to its wholesalers. These AB wholesalers maintain exclusive 
territorial contracts based on the proven capacity of the brewer and wholesaler ~o comply with 
and fulfill the purposes and requirements of Montana's laws governing the sale of beer in 
Montana. 

Some of the Committee members may have seen Anheuser-Busch's recent ads concerning 
microbreweries. These ads remind viewers that AB used to be a microbrewery, but it whipped 
its competition and got bigger because it concentrated on maintaining brewing quality while 
improving the competitive price of its product. 

As I noted in my opening remarks, many of us in Montana have been taught that big is 
bad and that small is good. However, we also have been taught some other fundamental 
principles: Namely, that it is important to be fair, not to ask for special treatment and to comply 
with the law. I would urge t1 1t those basic principles guide this committee when considering the 
appropriateness of this legislation. Put another way: If the contractual arrangements between the 
microbrewery and the wholesaler that prompted this bill are such that state law cannot be met, 
then they should alter the terms of their franchise agreement rather than expect the legislature to 
change the laws affecting their business. 

Thank you for considering this testimony, and please vote no on SB 239. 

2 
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A Contribution in Montana 
High quality of life. A rich cultural heritage. 
An abundance of recreational activities. 
These are just some of the reasons that 
make the Treasure State such a great 

Diversified Operations 
Busch Agricultural Resources 
Rllsch ;\gricultural Resources, a wholl;' 

'd subSidiary of Anheuser Busch which 
, [he primary role of supplying raw 

materials for the brewing and food making 

Social Commitment 
Anheuser·Busch's commitment to quality 
and excellence is reflected not only in its 
products, but also in its efforts on behalf of 
the communities it serves. 

Cr .. aritable Contributions 
A recent national survey rated Anheuser· 
Busch Corr,panies among America's top 20 
corporate charitable contributors. The 
company and ItS charllable foundations 
prOVide more Ihan S20 million each year 
In 'Jntnbullons to programs Ihroughout 
the country Anheuser Busch is a national 
sponsor of Ihe Muscular Dystrophy Assocla 
tion, and since 1980, the company and its 
wholesalers have raised $22 million for the 
Jerry LeWIS Labor Day Telethon The broad 
~~e 01 CIVIC and community programs 

)orted by Anheuser·Busch and its 
Ildtlonal network of wholesalers Includes 

place to live and work From the state's 
rich sOils to ItS modern cities, Montana IS 
recognized for its diverse economy, geo· 
graphic splendor and hardworking people. 

Anheuser.·Busch Companies, Inc, is proud 
of its partnership with Montana. The com· 
pany, ItS employees and statewide beer 
distributors are dedicated to preserving 
Montana's high quality of life and con· 
tributing to its economy. 

Beer wholesalers, retailers and consumers 
in Montana have played an important role 
in helping Anheuser-Busch establish its 
diverse brands-Budweiser, Bud Light, 
Michelob, Michelob Light, Michelob Dry, 
Michelob Classic Dark, Busch, Natural 
Light and LA-as the world's best·selling 
fami!y of quality beers. 

With corporate headquarters in St. Louis, 
Anheuser·Busch Companies, Inc., is a 

. process, operates barley, elevator and seed 
operations In Fairfield and Fromberg. 
Anheuser·Busch purchases more than 
$37 million in bariey from Montana farmers 
annually. This product is used in the 
production of Anheuser-Busch beers. 

• Colleges, universities and vocational 
training 

• Hospitals, health and welfare 
organizations 

• Arts and cultural programs 
• Other civic and charitable programs 
Recent contributions have been made to 
Carroll College, Teton Medical Center and 
the C. M Russell Museum. 

In February 1988, Anheuser Busch became 
the Rocky Mountain Elk Foundation's first 
major corporate sponsor with a gift of 
$500,000 to the group's North American 
Habitat Fund. This is the largest Single 
donation the company has made to a con· 
servation group. Anheuser·Busch's gift went 
to work Immediately to help With the Robb 
Creek acquisition, an elk habitat In south· 
western Montana totaling more than 34,000 
acres in purchased and leased land 

In 1984, Anheuser Busch gave S154,000 to 

diversified LJrpo,al:on with annual salEs 
exceeding $9 billion. In addilion to brewing 
the world's finest quailly beers, Anheu:,er· 
Busch is involved in can manufacturln(j, 
baking, family entertainment, snack foods 
and professional baseball. 

Anheuser·Busch beers are distribuied 
throughout Montana by a network of 14 
independent wholesalers In 1988, these 
wholesalers distributed 2.3 million cases 
of beer, accounting for 23.4 percent of all 
beer sold in Montana. These operations have 
a combined work force of approximately 
140 employees and an annual payroll of 
$3.1 million, pay $1.3 million in federa, 
state and locallaxes and purchase more 
than $600,000 in supplies from fellow mer~ 
chants. The wholesalers serve nearly 3,000 
retail accounts in Montana. 

To date, the company has invested $4 3 mil· 
lion in its Montana'based facilities. The 
"ripple effect" of these investments has 
meant additional economic opportunities 
throughout the state. 

Ducks Unlimited to finance its 1985 I~rtist ' 
of the Year competition. Prints enterEd in 
the competition were auctioned at more 
than 4,000 events, and more than $5 million 
was raised to help purchase and preserve 
wetlands. One of the first waterfowl rlabitats 
to be preserved through this effort was near 
the Benton Lat·, 3rea in Montana. In 1987 
a 393 acre area 2t Benton Lake was declared 
a National Fish and Wildlife Refuge IN the 
US. Fish and Wildlife service ' 
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Support For Minority 
~. Organizations 

:userBusch's social commitment in· 
"es Involvement with minority commu 

_ nlties In Montana. The company supports 
scholarship and educational programs, 
youth development organizations. athletic 
and cultural programs, cIvil rights eHorts 
and economic development through busi: 
ness and banking relationships 

_ As the founder and national sponsor of 
the Lou Rawls Parade of Stars Telethon, 
Anheuser Busch has helped the United Negro 

._ College Fund raise more than $60 million 
in gifts and pledges Anheuser·Busch also 
supports the Urban League! Anheuser· 
Busch Scholars program, the National 
Association for the Advancement of Colored 
People, and participates in hundreds of 
local projects nationally to foster civic 
improvement and cultural awareness. 

'vironmental Conunitrnent 
,euser·Busch has long been committed 

to doing its part to contribute to a clean 
,and healthy environment. This commitment 
is manifested in a variety of ways. 

Many of Anheuser·Busch's Montana whole· 
salers are active in a voluntary recycling 
program established by Container Recovery 
Corporation (CRC), a subsidiary of 
Anheuser·Busch. The money earned from 
the collection of aluminum cans often 
benefits local charitable organizations and 
serves as an important source of income 
for the needy More than 1 million pounds 
of aluminum are collected each year in 
Montana under the CRC program, resulting 
In payments of nearly $600,000 to con 
sumers CRG is the leading recycler of 

Sports 

As one of the world's leading corporate 
sponsors of sports. Anheuser-Busch IS 
~\ively Involved In sporting events at all 

:Is throughout Montana. The company 
dnd Its wholesale network have supported 

Alcohol Awareness 
Programs 

Anheuser Busch's alcohol awareness pro 
grams, which collectively are known as 
"Operation ALERT,' are the most compre 
henslve In the brewing Industry The com 
pany and Its wholesalers spend several 
million dollars annually on consumer 
education programs 

A key element of "Operation ALERT" is the 
"Know When to Say When" film which 
encourages people to drink responsibly 
The film, available through Anheuser Busch 
wholesalers, has been viewed by more 
than two million people. In addition, since 
1985 Anheuser·Busch has been reminding 
television viewers and beer drinkers to 
"Know When to Say When:' This cam· 
paign delivers an estimated one billion 
responsible drinking impressions per year 
Other elements of the program include: 

• Students Against Driving 
Drunk (SADD). encourages a 

~--...~~~~ 
aluminum beverage cans in America, 
recycling more than 300 million pounds of 
used aluminum cans in 1988 

a diverse range of programs, both amateur 
and profeSSIOnal, Including the Snow Bowl. 
Marshall and Lost Trail Area ski meets and 
the Top Rank ESP~~ pro bOXing series 

EXHIBIT- 1"3 
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ilealthy exchange of Inlormatlon 
between parents and their teenagers 
about drinking. Anheuser Buscil IS the 
malor national corporate sponsor 

• I'm Driving. a program to 
encourage the deSignated driver concept 

• Your Alcohol IQ, a Video program 
undervmtten by Anheuser Busch to edu 
cate the public. about facts and myths 
concerning alcohol. The program, hosted 
by Michael Tucker and Jill Eikenberry of 
"LA Law': is oHered to the public through 
Video stores nationWide 

• The Buddy System, a program 
designed to urge college students of 
legal age who drink to drink responslbly~ 
and to help out if their friends abuse 
alcohol. 

In addition, Anheuser Busch also contributes 
to many other alcohol awareness programs 
and organizations, Including the Alcohol 
Beverage Medical Research Foundation. 

Photodegradable Retainer 
Rings and Ecology Lids 
Anheuser·Busch was the first brewer to 
convert totally to ecology packaging All of 
the company's canned beer is sold In con.­
tainers with one piece ecology lids and 
photodegradable six·pack retainers 

Air Pollution Control 
All Anheuser-Busch breweries use highly 
eHiclent dust collection systems to prevent 
the escape of fine grain material to the 
atmosphere 



Anheuser-Busch Wholesalers in Montana 

'ngs Intermountain Distributing Company 

,..:eman Cardinal Distributing 

Butte Thompson Distributing, Inc. 

Conrad Triangle Distributors, Inc. 

Dillon Beaverhead Bar Supply, Inc. 

Glasgow Sinclair Produce Distributing, Inc. 

Great Falls Devine & Asselstine, Inc. 

Havre Havre Distributors, Inc. 

Helena Sandy Macs Distributing Company 

Kalispell Flathead Beverage Company, Inc. 

Lewiston Johnson-Nicholson Company 

Miles City M & C Beverage, Inc. 

Missoula Zip Beverage, Inc. 

Shelby Shelby Distributors 

Anheuser-Busch Companies, Inc. Worldwide 

Anheuser-Busch Companies, Corporate Office­
St. Louis, Mo. 

Anheuser-Busch, Inc.-Breweries, Wholesale 
Operations. Thurist Attractions 

Metal Container Corporation-Can/Lid Manufacturing 

Container Recovery Corporation-Container 
Recycling/Processing 

Busch Agricultural Resources-Malt Production, Rice 
Storage/Milling, Farm Operations, Barley/Elevator/Seed 
Operations 

Anheuser-Busch International, Inc.-Licensed 
Brewing and Export 

Campbell Taggart, Inc.-Bakery Operations, 
Refrigerated Products, Frozen Food Products, 
International Operations 

Eagle Snacks, Inc.-Snack Production 

Busch Entertainment Corporation-Family 
Entertainment 

Busch Properties, Inc.-Real Estate Development 

St. Louis National Baseball Club-Baseball 

Civic Center Corporation-Stadium Operations 

Busch Creative Services Corporation-Business and 
Marketing Communication 

St_ Louis Refrigerator Car-Railcar Repair 

Manufacturers Railway Company-Transportation 

Services 

International Label Company (Joint Venture)­
Label Production 



Amendments to Senate Bill No. 177 
First Reading Copy 

Requested by Senator Foster 

SENAl1'E BUSl.NESS ~?SrR' 
EXHISir 1m 

OAIT 1M-5 .. 
Blll NO. ,sB J Z 7 

For the Committee on Business and Industry 

1. Title, line 4. 

Prepared by Bart Campbell 
February 6, 1995 

Strike: IIINSURANCE PRODUCERS II 
Insert: IIDISABILITY INSURERS, HEALTH SERVICE CORPORATIONS, II 

2. Title, lines 5 and 6. 
Strike: II AND II on line 5 through II MCA II on line 6 

3. Page 1, lines 10 through 24. 
Strike: 11(1) II on line 10 through IIprocessed ll on line 24 
Insert: IIA disability insurer, health service corporation, and 

health maintenance organization that issues policies, 
certificates, or contracts, that issues policies, 
certificates, or contracts for delivery in this state, or 
that renews, extends, or modifies policies, certificates, or 
contracts on ,or after October 1, 1995, shall include in the 
disability policies, certificates, or contracts definitions 
for terms that limit payment of health care services based 
on standards described as usual and customary, reasonable 
and customary, prevailing fee, allowable charges, or a 
relative value schedule. II 

4. Page 1, line 26 through page 5, line 15. 
Strike: Section 2 in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent section 
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Amendments to Senate Bill No. 216 
First Reading Copy 

SENATE BUSINESS & 'INDUSTRY 
EXHIBIT NO. ____ 15 
DATE ~L?/95 
BILL NQ, (S 18, ;( I c,. 

For the Committee on Business and Industry 

Prepared by Bart Campbell 
February 6, 1995 

1. Title, line 6. 
Following: "SECTIONS" 
Insert: "33-2-708" 
Following: "33 -17 -1203" 
Insert: "," 

2. Page 1, line 10. 
Insert: "Section 1. Section 33-2-708, "MCA, is amended to read: 

"33-2-708. Fees and licenses. (1) Except as provided in 
33-17-212(2), the commissioner shall collect in advance and the 
persons served shall pay to the commissioner the following fees: 

(a) certificates of authority: 
(i) for filing applications for original certificates of 

authority, articles of incorporation (except original articles of 
incorporation of domestic insurers as provided in subsection 
(1) (b» and other charter documents, bylaws, financial statement, 
examination report, power of attorney to the commissioner, and 
all other documents and filings required in connection with the 
application and for issuance of an original certificate of 
authority, if issued: 

(A) domestic insurers ...... $ 600.00 
(B) foreign insurers ...... 600.00 
(ii) annual continuation of certificate of 

authority ...... 600.00 
(iii) reinstatement of certificate of 

authority... ... 25.00 
(iv) amendment of certificate of authority...... 50.00 
(b) articles of incorporation: 
(i) filing original articles of incorporation of a domestic 

insurer, exclusive of fees required to be paid by the corporation 
to the secretary of state. ..... 20.00 

(ii) filing amendment of articles of incorporation, 
domestic and foreign insurers, exclusive of fees required to be 
paid to the secretary of state by a domestic 
corporation .. .... 25.00 

(c) filing bylaws or amendment to bylaws when 
required ...... 10.00 

(d) filing annual statement of insurer, other than as part 
of application for original certificate of 
authority ... '" 25.00 

(e) insurance producer's license: 
(i) application for original license, including issuance of 

license, if issued ...... 15.00 
(ii) appointment of insurance producer, each insurer, 

electronically filed ...... 10.00 
(iii) appointment of insurance producer, each insurer, 

nonelectronically filed .. .... 15.00 
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(iv) temporary license ...... 15.00 
(v) amendment of license (excluding additions to license) 

or reissuance of master license ...... 15.00 
(vi) termination of insurance producer, each insurer, 

electronically filed ...... 10.00 
(vii) termination of insurance producer, each insurer, 

nonelectronically filed ...... 15.00 
(f) nonresident insurance producer's license: " 
(i) application for original license, including" issuance of 

license, if issued ...... 100.00 
(ii) appointment of insurance producer, each insurer, 

electronically filed ...... 10.00 
(iii) appointment of insurance producer, each insurer, 

nonelectronically filed.. .... 15.00 
(iv) annual renewal of license ...... 10.00 
(v) amendment of license (excluding additions to license) 

or reissuance of master license ...... 15.00 
(vi) termination of insurance producer, each insurer, 

electronically filed ...... 10.00 
(vii) termination of insurance producer, each insurer, 

nonelectronically filed ...... 15.00 
(g) examination, if administered by the commissioner, for 

license as insurance producer, each examination ...... 15.00 
(h) surplus lines insurance producer license: 
(i) application for original license and for issuance of 

license, if issued ...... 50.00 
(ii) annual renewal of license ...... 50.00 
(i) adjuster's license: 
(i) application for original license and for issuance of 

license, if issued ...... 15.00 
(ii) annual renewal of license ...... 15.00 
(j) insurance vending machine license, each machine, each 

year ...... 10.00 
(k) commissioner's certificate under seal (except whet: on 

certificates of authority or licenses) ...... 10.00 
(1) COpiES of documents on file in the commissioner's 

office, per page ...... .50 
(m) policy forms: 
(i) filing each policy form...... 25.00 
(ii) filing each application, certificate, enrollment form, 

rider, endorsement, amendment, insert page, schedule of rates, 
and clarification of risks ...... 10.00 

(iii) maximum charge if policy and all forms submitted at 
one time or resubmitted for approval within 180 
days ...... 100.00 

(n) applications for approval of prelicensing education 
courses: 

(i) reviewing initial application ...... 150.00 
(ii) periodic revie"n' ...... 50.00 
(2) The commissioner shall establish by rule fees 

commensurate with costs for filing documents and conducting the 
course reviews required by 33-17-1204 and 33-17-1205. 

(3) The commissioner shall establish by rule an annual 
accreditation fee to be paid by each domestic and foreign insurer 
when it submits a fee for annual continuation of its certificate 



EXHIBIT /6" 
DATE cf) - ? -95 
J L .sf< e:/b 

of authority. 
(4) (a) Except as provided in subsection (4) (b), the 

commissioner shall promptly deposit with the state treasurer to 
the credit of the general fund of this state all fines and 
penalties, those amounts received pursuant to 33-2-311, 33-2-705, 
and 33-2-706, and any fees and examination and miscellaneous 
charges that are collected by the commissioner pursuant to Title 
33 and the rules adopted under Title 33, except that all fees for 
filing documents and conducting the course reviews required by 
33-17-1204 and 33-17-1205 must be deposited in the state special 
revenue fund pursuant to 33-17-1207. 

(b) The accreditation fee required by subsection (3) must 
be turned over promptly to the state treasurer who shall deposit 
the money in the state special revenue fund to the credit of the 
commissioner's office. The accreditation fee funds must be used 
only to pay the expenses of the commissioner's office in 
discharging the administrative and regulatory duties that are 
required to meet the minimum financial regulatory standards 
established by the national association of insurance 
commissioners, subject to the applicable laws relating to the 
appropriation of state funds and to the deposit and expenditure 
of money. The commissioner is responsible for the proper 
expenditure of the accreditation money. 

(5) All fees are considered fully earned when received. In 
the event of overpayment, only those amounts in excess of $10 
will be refunded."" 
Renumber: subsequent sections 

3. Page 1, line 17. 
Strike: "subj ect to the provisions of subsection (1) (d) 

4. Page 1, line 18. 
Following: "life" 
Strike: "," 
Insert: "or" 
Strike: ", or credit life and disability" 

5. Page 2, line 11. 
Following: ";" 
Insert: "or" 

6. Page 2, line 12. 
Strike: "; or" 

7. Page 2, lines 13 and 14. 
Strike: "(f)" on line 13 through "activities" on line 14 
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Amendments to Senate Bill No. 228 
First Reading Copy 

SENAiTE BUS!NESS & :WD.lJSTRY 

CXfilOlf.. ,/~ 
M TE _ .-1/$" / 9 .5 

WLlNO. .358 ~g Y 

Requested by Senator Van Valkenberg 
For the Committee on'Business and Industry 

Prepared by Bart Campbell 
February 6, 1995 

1. Title, line 6. 
Following: "PARTNERS" 
Insert: "NAMED IN THE POLICY" 

2. Page 1, line 27. 
Following: "( 6) " 
Strike: "Each" 
Insert: "Except as provided in subsection (10), each" 

3. Page 2, line 3. 
Following: "partners" 
Insert: "named in the policy" 
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A~endments to House Bill No. 163 
Third Reading Copy 

SENATE BUSINESS & INDUSTRY 
EXHIBIT NO. __ ~ 
DATE a/~ /9 ~ .. 
BILL NO. 'Af8 /? 3 

For the Committee on Business and Industry 

Prepared by Bart Campbell 
February 6, 1995 

1. Title, line 7. 
Following: "SECURITY II 
Insert: IIAND CONTRACT PERFORMANCE SECURITY" 

2. Title, lines 7 and 8. 
Strike: II CHANGING II on line 7 through IIREQUIRED" on line 8 

3. Page 7, line 21. 
Following: II services II 
Strike: lIin the amount of $10,000 or less" 

4. Page 7, lines 27 through 29. 
Strike: subsection (2) in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent subsections 

5. Page 7, line 30. 
Strike: lIor (2) II 

6. Page 8, line 14. 
Strike: IIcontract performance ll 

7. Page 8, lines 15 through 18. 
Strike: II, except II on line 15 through IIless" on line 18 
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